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PRESS:

3

Ilima Loomis, The Maui News

2
3

(Gavel).

CHAIR CARROLL:

Land Use Committee meeting of

4

February 2nd, 2005 will now come to order.

5

morning, Members.

6

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

7

MS. LOUDERMILK:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

10
11

Good

Good afternoon.
Afternoon.
Well, it's been a long day already and we

haven't even started yet.

Good afternoon, and to

all those in the gallery today.
We have four items on our agenda today, and

12

moving right along, we have -- our first item is

13

LU-47, Ueoka, and this is a way -- this is our first

14

meeting, and we're going to be doing it a little

15

differently than I ran my meetings last year.

16

there's anyone in the audience that cannot stay for

17

their agenda item when it comes up, they can give

18

testimony now at the beginning of the meeting.

19

not, I will be accepting testimony on each agenda

20

item after the applicant and the Department make

21

comment.

If

22

Is there anyone at this time who needs to

23

give testimony now and cannot wait, please raise

24

your hand?

25

the podium, please.

Come forward.

You can give your name at

You have one minute -- I mean,
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1

excuse me, you have three minutes and one minute to

2

conclude.
.BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

3

4

MR. LAM:

Good afternoon, Mr. Carroll.

My name is Michael

5

Lam, and I was asked to attend on behalf of Item

6

Agenda No.4, Sunstone, the change in zoning.

7

not plan to make a presentation.

8

or answer questions that any Council members or

9

Committee members may have.

I

I'm here to ask

I have to get back to

10

Honolulu.

11

via phone if necessary.

12

here since 7:00 o'clock for other hearings and I

13

have to get back to Honolulu.

14
15
16

CHAIR CARROLL:

do

I can take up my matters with Carla after

Thank you.

I apologize, but I've been

And of course, Members, he's

referring to Land Use Item 12.
MR. LAM:

And I would point out, as they know, the matter

17

is still in litigation.

18

much I need to say.

19

actually part of a proposed resolution made by the

20

previous Council and/or Committee members since this

21

matter has been pending.

22

think most of you have been involved with this

23

matter since two years ago, since we filed the

24

action.

25

So, frankly, there's not

This change in zoning is

So other than that, I

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.
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5

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

testifier?

Any questions for the

Hearing none.

Thank you.

And for the record this morning we have

3
4

Members Hokama, Anderson, Johnson, Mateo, Molina,

5

and Vice-Chair of the Committee Pontanilla.

6

are Charmaine Tavares, and Mr. Kane will be joining

7

us later.

8

ITEM NO. 47:

CHANGE IN ZONING AND COMMUNITY PLAN
AMENDMENT FOR FUKIYO UEOKA (PAIA)

9
10

Excused

(C.C. No. 03-285)
CHAIR CARROLL:

Our first item on the agenda, then, Ueoka.
In November 2003

11

I'll give a brief overview.

12

Councilmember Molina initiated a proposed change in

13

zoning and community plan amendment to correct an

14

oversight that apparently occurred when the subject

15

parcel was plotted on the community plan map and on

16

the zoning map.

17

referred to the Maui Planning Commission bills to

18

amend the community plan and change the zoning for

19

the property.

20

public hearing on November 23rd, 2004, and the

21

Planning Department's report of the Maui Planning

22

Commission's recommendations followed on January

23

18th, 2005.

By Resolution No. 04-33 the Council

The Maui Planning Commission held its

24

We are here today to consider two proposed

25

bills transmitted under cover of the January 18th
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1

report from the Planning Director entitled "A Bill

2

for an Ordinance to Amend the Paia-Haiku Community

3

Plan and Land Use Map from Public/Quasi-Public to

4

Single Family for Property Situated at 281 Hana

5

Highway, Paia, Maui," and "A Bill for an Ordinance

6

to Change Zoning from Public/Quasi-Public to

7

Residential for Property Situated at 281 Hana

8

Highway, Paia, Maui.

9

II

First we are going to hear from Staff Planner

10

Robyn Loudermilk, who will give us a short

11

presentation on this request.

12

the applicant present first, but since this is

13

Council initiated, we're going to hear from the

14

department.

15

MS. LOUDERMILK:

Usually I would have

Ms. Loudermilk.

Good afternoon, Commissioners -- Council

16

Members, excuse me.

As Chair Carroll had indicated,

17

this is a -- the Planning Department was in receipt

18

of a resolution for the processing of community plan

19

amendments and change in zoning for the Ueoka

20

property.

21

amendment, an environmental assessment was done by

22

the Planning Department.

23

adopted the final environmental assessment on

24

September 14th, 2004, and this was noticed in the

25

Office of Environmental Quality Control bulletin

As the property required a community plan

The Planning Department
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1

dated December -- excuse me, October 8th, 2005.

2

There was a 30-day deadline for appeals, and no

3

appeals were filed.

4

I just wanted to go through some of the

5

highlights of the summary.

There were several

6

letters going back and forth regarding what was the

7

true zoning of the property.

8

came down, it came down for zoning from Interim to

9

Public/Quasi-Public based upon a letter provided by

When the resolution

10

the Maui Planning Department dated January 21st,

11

2004.

12

that a comprehensive rezoning was done in Paia in

13

2000 which did re-zone this particular piece of

14

property from Interim to Public/Quasi-Public.

15

As part of the presentation to the Maui Planning

16

Commission, Department Staff noted this discrepancy

17

and we reflected on the record the

the correct

18

zoning as being Public/Quasi-Public.

And this is

19

also reflected in the department -- Planning

20

Department's report to the Maui Planning Commission,

21

which was sent up to Council.

22

However, upon further research, Staff found

At the public hearing there was no testimony

23

or written testimony on the proposed resolutions,

24

and the Planning Commission recommended unanimously

25

the approval of the resolution.

And lastly, the
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1

Department would just like to know that the change

2

in zoning ordinance has been revised as well as the

3

maps made -- were made by the Department to reflect

4

the changes in the change in zoning application, as

5

well as a map to supplement the community plan

6

application.

7

report.

8
9

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

I will allow questions after

public testimony.

10
11

And that concludes the Department's

Mr. Kobayashi, do you have anything you would
like to add or --

12

MR. KOBAYASHI (from the audience) :

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

MR. KOBAYASHI (from the audience) :

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

MS. NAKATA:

17

Before I -- we go into public testimony.
(Inaudible)

Proceed, the applicant.

Chair, the first testifier is Kay Hanano,

testifying on this item.
. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

18

19

(Inaudible) .

MS. HANANO:

Good afternoon, Chairman Carroll and Members

20

of the Committee.

My name is Kay Hanano, a daughter

21

of the late Robert Ueoka and Mrs. Fukiyo Ueoka, who

22

sits there.

23

don't have the opportunity to speak to such an

24

honorable group, you know, as an everyday thing, so

25

please bear with me.

Can you hear me?

I'm nervous because I
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9

Thank you for this opportunity to speak for

2

our mother, Mrs. Fukiyo Ueoka.

3

year and a half when we first became aware of the

4

zoning problem that would have to be resolved before

5

any work to construct a new home could begin.

6

then we've been diligently monitoring the process

7

required to correct a zoning error that stood as the

8

major obstacle.

9

It's been almost a

Since

Our conclusion can only be that the wheels of

10

government turn ever so slowly.

11

when will resolution to this situation be realized

12

so construction may begin?

13

factor for mom for these reasons:

14

longer a young lady.

15

love for her to enjoy her new home for at least two

16

to three years while she is able.

17

construction is delayed[ costs continue to rise[

18

labor costs[ material costs[ licenses[ attorney's

19

fees[ et cetera.

20

plans for a modest home will have to be scaled down

21

ln order to make the home affordable.

22

Our question is

Time is such a critical
One, mom is no

She is 91 years old.

Would

Two, the longer

Three [ as the delay continues [

When this matter first appeared before the

23

Land Use Commission when Mr. Nishiki was Chairman[ I

24

vividly remember Mr. Nishiki assuring us that this

25

matter would be handled expeditiously.
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1

sit and wait for this seemingly slow and tedious

2

process to come to an end, one has to wonder is this

3

an example of government acting expeditiously?

4

Thank you very much.
. . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

5

6
7

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Ms. Nakata, our next testifier on this agenda

9

item?

10

MS. NAKATA:

12

Any questions?

Public testimony is now open.

8

11

Thank you.

Mr. Chair, there are no further testifiers

signed up on this item.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Is there anyone else that wishes to give

13

testimony on this agenda item at this time?

14

none.

15

testimony on this agenda item.

Hearing

If there's no objection, we'll close

16

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

No objections.
Thank you.

Corporation Counsel, do you

18

have any comments before I open up the floor to the

19

members?

20

MR. GIROUX:

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

22
23
24

25

open.

I have no comment.
Thank you.

Questions?

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Members, the floor is now

Mr. Molina.
Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

Question

for Ms. Loudermilk.
So, Robyn, at this point now, assuming this
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1

passes out of Committee/ then everything is okay as

2

far as with the Planning Department/ we can proceed?

3

I believe this will go -- will it be two readings

4

before the Councilor one reading?

5

clear on it.

6

MS. LOUDERMILK:

Maybe

I'm not quite

in terms of the reading/ maybe

7

Council Staff can answer that/ but in terms of the

8

next steps, the property is located in the Special

9

Management Area.

So it would be required to go

10

through the Special Management Area assessment

11

review.

12

and the documents developed is that we've already

13

received agency comments/ and that it may take a

14

little time up front to address the agency comments

15

based --

16

but once that gets resolved and everything -- the

17

plans and the application is submitted/ it would

18

go -- it would speed up the process tremendously to

19

about anywhere from two to four weeks, just

20

depending on the volume, but too/ they know what

21

they need to do up front to make this house happen

22

for Mrs. Ueoka.

23

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

One of the advantages of this resolution

mainly with historic preservation issues/

What can we do/ as far as the

24

Department

when I say we/ the Planning

25

Department

to get things moved in a more faster
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manner?

2

these agencies who have to review this! because it

3

has been a long! cumbersome process?

4

Can any type of consideration be given to

MS. LOUDERMILK:

The bulk of the time was with the

5

environmental assessment.

By State law there are

6

certain time periods in which the document is to be

7

allowed for public review and comments, as well as

8

publishing in the Office of Environmental Quality

9

Control bulletin.

That took up a majority of the

10

time to meet the statutory requirements.

Should

11

the -- should there have been no need for this

12

change in zoning and community plan amendment! it

13

may have gone a bit faster! but due to the unique

14

location on sand dunes near the shoreline! there are

15

always going to be concerns regarding cultural,

16

archeological! and historic sites.
I have offered to meet with the family at

17
18

their convenience to assist them in the steps for

19

going through the Special Management Area assessment

20

process! what can be done up front prior to the

21

application being submitted that would help to

22

expedite it.

23

offer.

24

the time was taken up with the environmental

25

assessment process! and that is basically an

And they have taken me up on the

Again! in this particular instance a bulk of
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1

information disclosure process for the public, and

2

that takes time to develop the document as well as

3

go through the necessary reviews and publishing.

4

If there was a similar situation, I don't

5

think we could speed up the process, and I think

6

this would just assist the Department in being able

7

to guide persons in a similar situation, not only

8

these are the steps that need to be taken and why,

9

but also that there are things that the Department

10

can do, there are things that the individual can do,

11

and if all of us diligently work towards that, that

12

one goal, we could possibly speed it up, but we do

13

have to meet certain statutory requirements when it

14

does come to the EA process.

15

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Okay, so you're saying after

16

it's -- assuming we've completed it at this level

17

here, you're looking at another three- to four-week

18

wait for comments from the other agencies adding on

19

to the time?

20

MS. LOUDERMILK:

In this case, no.

We -- what was done as

21

part of the environmental assessment process, that

22

we had indicated the intent of the family to

23

demolish their existing structure and to rebuild.

24

So the comments that we did receive reflected

25

that -- reflected that activity, and the family
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1

knows what's going to be required for them to do

2

that up front so we won't have to wait additional

3

two to four weeks for another round of agency

4

comments.

5

It will just be when this particular body, should

6

they pass this resolution out of Committee for final

7

vote, when that occurs, and when the family will

8

meet with the Planning Department and submit an

9

application for the actual demolition and

10

So that provides us with an advantage.

construction of the house.

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

12

question.

Okay.

And/ Chairman/ one final

13

What is the Department doing now to prevent

14

further occurrences like this/ which is/ you know/

15

unfortunately really a sad event?

16

MS. LOUDERMILK:

The -- we have an ongoing program that

17

special project that you folks may know of/ the

18

digital mapping project, of putting all of the State

19

Land Use Districts/ community plans/ and zoning in a

20

digital format eventually to get them re-adopted and

21

have that available.

22

really heightened the Staff's awareness to look not

23

only at one source, but look at a multiple

24

multiple sources to ensure that the correct

25

information is given out.

But in the meantime, it has

I would say a majority of
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1

the time the Department can do that.

2

those few times where that didn't quite happen, and

3

we're just working more diligently to try to verify

4

the different sources, looking through the zoning

5

documents, and so forth.

6
7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

This is one of

Okay, thank you, Ms. Loudermilk.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Ms. Anderson.

Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

As far

10

as getting the Special Management Area assessment

11

done, the environmental assessment that your

12

Department did covers -- is pretty extensive, the

13

requirements, and so I believe you've already

14

covered and received all the information that you

15

would have to use for a Special Management Area

16

assessment.

17

ahead and make that application for them so that

18

that is in the works.

19

was initiated by the Council, so I don't see how it

20

wouldn't pass Council reading.

21

if there's a possibility that you could expedite the

22

Special Management Area assessment so they don't

23

have to wait a month for that to get going.

24
25

MS. LOUDERMILK:

So I'm wondering why you cannot just go

Because this change in zoning

And so I'm wondering

I think that's possible if that's

something that the family wants to do.
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1

certainly look at doing that.

2

the only additional piece of information would be

3

more detailed construction plans, but we can

4

certainly start that at this point.

5
6

7

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

The only -- I think

You need detailed construction

plans for an assessment?
MS. LOUDERMILK:

For the house, as well as where grading

8

and grubbing will be occurring.

As part of the

9

comments from SHPD, they do need an archeological

10

monitoring plan.

11

demolition of the house they will need to submit to

12

the Planning Department and State Historic

13

Preservation Division a 35 millimeter black and

14

white photographs.

15

old, so by State law it is designated a historic

16

property.

17

demolishing the property; however, State law does

18

require a minimum amount of documentation.

19

SMA assessment would also have to cover the

20

demolition.

21

They will -- and then prior to the

The house is older than 50 years

That does not preclude the family from

We can start that now.

And the

Whenever the -- if

22

the family wants to put in those applications today,

23

we could work on doing that.

24

based upon these agency comments basically from

25

Historic Preservation, up front before they do any

But there are still
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1

ground altering or demolition certain things need to

2

be done:

3

and two, the black and white photographs, as well as

4

a brief history of the project, which we can pull

5

out from the environmental assessment that was done

6

by -- by the Planning Department for this

7

application.

8
9

One, the archeological monitoring plan;

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So I understand that the Planning

Department is assisting in this because this was an

10

error on the County's part, or maybe not an error,

11

maybe an oversight?

12
13

14

MS. LOUDERMILK:

That's my understanding.

That's my

understanding.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So if they were to get a black

15

and white photo, construction plans, and an

16

archaeologist to put together a monitoring plan for

17

them, then they can go forward with an assessment

18

which would then only need approval from the

19

Planning Director; is that correct?

20

MS. LOUDERMILK:

21

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

Okay, thank you.

Thank you.

Any further questions?

Hearing none.
Let the record show Mr. Kane joined us at

24

25

Generally, yes.

1:40.

Thank you, Mr. Kane.
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1

Members, hearing no further questions, I'll

2

entertain a motion to recommend passage for an

3

ordinance to amend the Paia-Haiku Community Plan

4

land use map from Public/Quasi-Public to Single

5

Family for property situated at 281 Hana Highway,

6

Paia

l

Maui.

7

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

8

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

So moved.
Second.

Been moved by Mr. Molina, seconded by

10

Mr. Mateo.

Discussion?

11

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Mr. Molina.

Yes, thank you, Chairman.

I

12

appreciate the work of the Planning Department

13

if at all possible to try and expeditiously move

14

this matter forward.

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I

and

Thank you.

Any further discussion?

Mr. Kane.

Thank you, Chair, and my apologies

17

for being tardy to the meeting this afternoon.

18

for clarification, there is a letter, November 4th,

19

2003, to Councilmember Molina from Director Foley,

20

and it's talking about the advising of -- or the

21

options that were available:

22

which is located in paragraph 3, which would be the

23

processing of a conditional use permit.

24

me if this was brought forward, and if it has been,

25

then I can end my line of questioning r and then the

A short-term solution,
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1

long-term solution.

And then Director Foley in his

2

letter recommends the long-term solution.
Director Foley, this -- again, this is a

3

4

letter, November 4th, 2003, and if I'm missing the

5

context, maybe we can provide some clarity.

6

the short-term solution regarding the processing of

7

a conditional use permit, would there have been any

8

way that this could have been expedited?

9

just asking because I'm not clear as to if it would

With

And I'm

10

or -- would have or not.

And then also put the

11

long-term solution of the community plan amendment

12

and zoning change in motion as well, instead of the

13

long-term solution of us waiting until now before

14

anything can be started.

15

clarity.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

MR. FOLEY:

Again, I'm just asking for

Mr. Foley.

Mr. Chairman, the use permit process could

18

have been initiated and perhaps could have been a

19

little shorter, but the problem that the Council

20

recognized was that it was only a temporary solution

21

and we still would have had to change the community

22

plan and the zoning.

23

the Council to go ahead and process the community

24

plan amendment and the zoning and it was at that

25

time that the Council sent a resolution to the

So the decision was made by
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1

Planning Commission to process the community plan

2

amendment and the change in zoning.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is

and thank you for the response.

4

And just, again, for clarity, this letter was dated

5

November 4th, 2003.

6

seems, given to Mr. Molina, and then I believe

7

Mr. Molina asked for the draft bills and resolution

8

be placed on the Council agenda, which looks like a

9

County Communication.

10

MR. FOLEY:

It was a recommendation, it

The other thing I should mention is that the

11

SMA couldn't have been processed because State law

12

requires consistency between the land use and the

13

community plan and the zoning, which were in

14

conflict.

15

the conditional use process anyway.

16

So we couldn't have gotten very far with

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So help me understand.

I'll just

17

read out, and if I'm missing something, if you can

18

provide clarity, that in that third paragraph it

19

reads,

20

conditional use permit that could allow the

21

residential use in the Public/Quasi-Public District

22

and would also satisfy the compliance issues under

23

the Special Management Area requirements."

24

that consistent with what you just stated or can

25

you --

"A short-term solution would be to process a
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1

MR. FOLEY:

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

4
5
6

No.
-- help me understand?

What am I

missing?
MR. FOLEY:

Well, we haven't found the letter you're

referring to, but it sounds like it's an error.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And it was signed by you, Mr. Foley,

7

but anyway, it's -- Members} for your information,

8

it's stapled to the very first item in our packet,

9

county Community 03-285, dated November 13th, and it

10

is the letter following Exhibit 1, which is the

11

final page of that first stapled packet.

12

just reading the letter there.

And so I'm

13

So, again, my -- the intent of my question is

14

to find out for future references if we have another

15

situation like this, now we're hearing testimony and

16

the frustration of a community member of the slow

17

grinding wheel of County government, and understood.

18

I think we all understand the frustration, and we

19

try to do whatever we can to make it work better.

20

And so my question is revolving around this, as an

21

example, posing the two options that were available

22

by -- but that was sent to us by Director Foley as a

23

recommendation of the Department, wouldn't have

24

been -- or is it for us for future use better to

25

consider the short-term solution in concert with the
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1

long-term solution so that people can get on with

2

their lives and then in the end make sure that the

3

long-term change is made/ which is in this case the

4

community plan amendment and the zoning change?

5

that's the intent of my question/ and it's not meant

6

to attack anybody.

7

in the future we can look at some ways to expediting

8

or trying to turn the grinder wheel a little

9

quicker.

10

MR. FOLEY:

So

It's just for us to know now so

Mr. Chairman/ if I can respond.

Subsequent to

11

the preparation of this letter describing the

12

short-term solution/ we discovered through the

13

advice of the Corporation Counsel's Office that

14

the -- this short-term solution would still leave us

15

with an inconsistency that is required by -- a

16

consistency is required by the SMA law/ the State

17

law.

18

that the short-term solution wouldn't work and we

19

subsequently recommended the change in community

20

plan and change in zoning/ which was then initiated

21

by the Council.

22

So subsequent to preparing this/ we discovered

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So I guess we can conclude/ then/

23

that in a future situation like this that we

24

wouldn't get a letter from

25

MR. FOLEY:

Right.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

-- the Planning Department saying

that the short-term solution is possible.

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Correct.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you very much for the clarity.

Thank you, Mr. Kane.

Ms. Anderson.

Well, just following up with

7

Mr. Kane's comments, because this was apparently a

8

county oversight in the plotting of the community

9

plan map, 11m wondering why we had to go through the

10

formal process of changing the community plan when

11

in actuality it should have remained or -- remained

12

a Single Family designation.

13

don't know why we should have to go through the

14

arduous process of a community plan amendment and a

15

change in zoning when it was an error.

16

we have just corrected the error on the map?

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

MR. FOLEY:

19

MS. LOUDERMILK:

20

MR. FOLEY:

In other words, I

Why couldn't

Mr. Foley or Ms. Loudermilk.

Pardon?
Actually, that's a James Giroux question.

The short answer is that we did change the map

21

and this is the procedure to do so.

We would -- we

22

would encourage -- we have discussed the possibility

23

of legislation with the Corp. Counsel's Office and

24

Councilmember Johnson to have a new ordinance

25

setting forth some criteria relating to errors and

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808) 524-2090

LU 2/2/05

24

1

the expeditious correction of errors, but until

2

that's done, this is the only way that we were able

3

to change the map.

4

the map had been formally adopted by the Council.

5

So it wasn't something we could just change.

6

had adopted it and you are the body that has to

7

change it.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

10

comment?

11
12

You have to keep in mind that

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you.

We have a motion on the floor.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

VOTE: AYES:

16

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

19

MOTION CARRIED.

20

ACTION:

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

22
23

All those in

favor of the motion, signify by saying "aye."
COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

18

Any further questions,

Hearing none.

13

17

You

Opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

Recommending FIRST READING of proposed bill.

Motion carried unanimously, with

Ms. Tavares excused.
The Chair will now entertain a motion to

24

recommend passage on first reading a bill for an

25

ordinance to change zoning from Public/Quasi-Public
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1

to Residential for property situated at 281 Hana

2

Highway, Paia, Maui.

3

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

So moved.

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Second.

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

Been moved by Mr. Pontanilla, seconded by

Ms. Johnson.

Discussion, Mr. Pontanilla?

7

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

No discussion.

Any further discussion?

At this time the

Chair would note that the term Quasi-Public should

10

be hyphenated and would request a motion -- to amend

11

the motion on the floor to amend the title and text

12

of the bill to make that correction.

13

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

So moved.

14

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Second.

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

Been moved by Mr. Molina, seconded by

16

Mr. Pontanilla.

17

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

Discussion?

Mr. Molina.

No discussion.

All those in favor of the motion to amend

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

20

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

21

CHAIR CARROLL :

Opposed?

22
23
24

25
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1
2

VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

3

4
5

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

6

MOTION CARRIED.

7

ACTION:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

Motion carried.

Back to the main motion.

9

10

Hearing none.

11

signify by saying "aye."

All those in favor of the motion,

12

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

VOTE: AYES:

Opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

15
16

17

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

18

MOTION CARRIED.

19

ACTION:

Further discussion?

Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed
bill and FILING of communication.

20
21
22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Motion carried unanimously.

Thank you, and thank you for all those that

23

attended today to give testimony on this item.

24

good luck to you in proceeding to build a home for

25

your mother.
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2

ITEM NO. 60:

DISTRICT BOUNDARY AMENDMENT AND CHANGE IN
ZONING FOR MAUNALOA MANAGER'S ROW
SUBDIVISION (MOLOKAI) (C.C. No. 04-66)

3
4

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, moving on to Land Use Item 60.

5

Last term the Council's prior Planning and Land Use

6

Committee considered this item and recommended it be

7

passed on first reading.

8

bills and accompanying maps were discovered which

9

required correction, notably, the acreage involved.

However, errors in the

10

The corrected bills were not available in time for

11

the Committee to report on the item and for it to be

12

considered by the Council.

13

referred to the Land Use Committee at the Council's

14

January 21st, 2005 meeting.

15

them the revised proposed bills for consideration.

16

I'll refer the members to my transmitted data

17

January 26th, 2005, transmitting the Department's

18

January 20th, 2005 correspondence.

Therefore, the item was

Members have before

And with that I'll ask the applicant's

19

20

representative, Mr. Harold Edwards, to provide a

21

brief presentation on this matter.

22

MR. EDWARDS:

Mr. Edwards.

Thank you, Chairman and Members.

It's a

23

pleasure to be here today.

I apologize for the math

24

errors and our inability to catch them until way

25

late in the process, but since the matter was before
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1

you fairly recently, and I think there's still

2

fairly good memory there of what's there, I would

3

dispense with any further discussion and just be

4

available for questions.

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

Members, ordinarily I would wait until

6

afterwards, but if anybody has any questions now at

7

this time?

8

after public testimony.

9

MR. EDWARDS:

If not, thank you.

We might calIon you

Thank you.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

MS. LOUDERMILK:

And the Department, Ms. Loudermilk.
Good afternoon, Members.

I just -- to

12

refresh your memory, I just want to go briefly over

13

the summary of the project and then go more into

14

detail of the January 20th, 2005 letter.

15

February of 2004 the Planning Department transmitted

16

for your review and action requests for land use

17

district boundary amendment and change in zonings.

18

The applicant is Mr. Harold Edwards, on behalf of

19

the Molokai properties.

20

Maunaloa town, and we are talking approximately

21

4.962 acres.

22

Back in

The property is located in

The property is State land use both Urban and

23

Agriculture.

The Molokai Community Plan identifies

24

the property as Single Family.

25

portions being Agriculture and other portions being

Zoning is split,

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.
(808)

1:)24-2090

LU 2/2/05

29

1

Interim.

2

the Special Management Area.

3

developed as the Maunaloa Manager's Row housing

4

complex, comprising of six existing dwellings.

5

Should the land use request be approved by Council,

6

the property will then be subdivided into a total of

7

eight lots.

8

of the areas that would be subdivided into new lots

9

do not have any dwellings on it.

10

The subject parcel is located outside of
The subject parcel is

And just to add on to that, two -- two

So we have six

dwellings, two areas with no dwellings.
The public hearing was held by the Molokai

11

12

Planning Commission on December 10th, 2003.

13

there was no testimony in support, opposition, or

14

expressing concern on the project.

15

commission recommended approval of the boundary

16

amendment and change in zoning with the five in

17

favor,

18

each request.

19

the public hearing held on this item on November

20

16th, 2004.

The--

And the

zero in opposition, and one abstaining for
So that was what was before you on

Right now I'd like to go to our January 20th,

21
22

2005 letter.

The Maui Planning Department is

23

transmitting the revised bills and associated maps

24

for a district boundary amendment and change in

25

zoning.

Subsequent to correspondence dated November
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1

18th, 2004 from the Chair of the former Planning and

2

Land Use Committee to the Corporation Counsel, the

3

Planning Department requested further revisions to

4

the bills as followed:

5

Regarding the ordinance to amend the State

6

Land Use District classification from Agriculture to

7

Urban, the acreage changed in the bill was from

8

5.461 to .799 acres.

9

Regarding the ordinance for the change in

10

zoning from Interim and Agriculture to the R-3

11

Residential District, would change the acreage in

12

the bill from 5.461 acres to 4.962 acres.

13

Additionally, the Department revised the

14

associated maps to correct the acreages.

15

district boundary amendment map was changed to

16

reflect the .799 acres from Ag to Urban and the land

17

use zoning map, we changed the acreage back to 4.163

18

acres.

19

The

And that's basically the changes that we made

20

regarding this item, and that concludes the

21

Department's report.

22
23

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Does Corporation Counsel have

any comment?

24

MR. GIROUX:

Not at this time.

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

No one has signed up to give public
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1

testimony.

2

wishes to give public testimony on this agenda item

3

at this time?

4

objection, we will close public testimony on this

5

item.

Hearing none.

If there's no

Thank you.
Members, the floor is open.

6

7

Is there anyone in the audience that

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Ms. Anderson.

Just a quick question.

This

8

passed the Committee last time and went to first

9

reading and then was pulled back because of errors?

10

So the Committee previously voted on it?

11

CHAI R CARROLL:

12

MS. LOUDERMILK:

13

14
15
16

Ms. Loudermi I k.
I believe they did and they voted to

recommend approval of both measures.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

And do you know what the vote

was?
MS. LOUDERMILK:

I could not tell you offhand.

I do not

17

recall if all members were at the meeting at that

18

point in time.

It was unanimous.

19

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23
24
25

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Thank you.

Any further questions

Chairman.

-- before the Chair gives his

recommendation?
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Mr. Mateo.
Chairman, thank you very much.

Thank you for clarifying that particular issue,
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Member Anderson.

2

Chairman.

3

we made a mistake in the acreage and we never caught

4

it until now and this clarifies that specific

5

shortcoming that we had originally passed.

6

Corrections have been made both in the bills itself

7

and in the district boundary maps as well.

8

therefore, Chairman, I'm anxious to move this

9

forward for the sake of urgency, and I will be

10

11

At this particular point,

I would personally look at this as merely

So

awaiting the Chairman's recommendation.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Any further discussion before

12

I give my recommendation?

13

will entertain a motion to recommend the passage on

14

first reading of a bill for an ordinance to amend

15

the State Land Use District classification from

16

State Agricultural District to State Urban District

17

for property situated on the easterly side of

18

Maunaloa Highway at Kaluakoi in Iloli, Molokai,

19

Hawaii, and to file the communication.

20

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

21

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

Hearing none, the Chair

So moved.
Second.

Been moved by Mr. Mateo, seconded by

Mr. Pontanilla.

24

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

25

CHAI R CARROLL:

Discussion?

Mr. Mateo.

No discussion, Chair.

Mr. Kane?
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah

t

and I'm sorrYt Mr. Chair.

Are

2

there two bills along with the filing that we need

3

to have passed?

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

Because he cited only one.

Oh t excuse met yes.

If there's no

5

objection, we'll remove filing from the motion.

6

Filing will occur when we pass the second one for

7

both.

8
9

Thank you, Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair t if I may request having

the two bills along with the filing incorporated

10

into the motion.

11

bills that are --

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

We do.

Right now I think we have two

If there's no objection, we will

I will read the other bill t

13

incorporate

14

incorporate it into the motion.

15
16

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Along with filing, yeah, Chair?

Thank you.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes, along with the filing.

The second

18

bill is a bill for an ordinance to change zoning

19

from Interim to Agricultural District to R-3

20

Residential District for property situated on the

21

easterly side of Maunaloa Highway at Kaluakoi in

22

Iloli, Molokai, Hawaii t and the filing of both

23

communications.

24

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

So moved.

And that is added into the original
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1

motion.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Thank you, Chair.

Discussion?

Ms. Johnson.

I just have one question that I

5

forgot to ask during the questioning period, and

6

that is with regard to -- in the minutes there was

7

some questions asked about the offering of those

8

units to the people that were currently residing in

9

them.

10

Is there any update on that?

MS. LOUDERMILK:

My -- what I recall from the meeting that

11

the -- that was something that the Ranch was

12

amenable to, and I have not heard anything to change

13

that.

14

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Mr. Chair, would it be

15

possible for Mr. Edwards to actually comment, just

16

if he has an update on that, if there's no objection

17

on the part of the members?

18

it earlier.

19
20

CHAIR CARROLL:

I'm sorry I didn't ask

If there's no objections, I will call

Mr. Edwards down.

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

22

MR. EDWARDS:

No objections.

We're still fine with that.

In terms of

23

process, we still have the subdivision process in

24

front of us, which takes about a year, and then at

25

that point in time we go to market, but we have no
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problems offering it to the existing tenants first.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

And, Harold, the people

3

that are currently in there, because as we all know

4

the market has just gone crazy with the cost for

5

housing, do you believe in your own opinion that

6

with escalating costs that the people who are

7

presently in the homes will be able to qualify for

8

them or is it too difficult to say right now?

9

MR. EDWARDS:

I would think probably -- well, just go

10

through briefly.

11

he's got no problem.

12

I think he probably wouldn't have a problem.

13

one's an affiliated company, the manager of the

14

triplex, don't know at that point.

15

three private parties, who I have no information

16

about on their income, so I really can't go much

17

further than that.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

One of them is our CEO, so I think
One's our operations manager,
Other

And we've got

I really appreciate, though, that

19

you're still willing to do that, because at least,

20

then, it would be going to Molokai people, as

21

opposed to outside.

22

MR. EDWARDS:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

Very good.
Thank you.

Thank you.

And, Members, I allowed

Mr. Edwards to come down without objection this
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1

time/ but the Committee's policy is after we have a

2

motion on the floor/

3

anybody outside of the members and the Staff/ just

4

for your information.

5

Hearing none.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

Opposed?

VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

11

12
13

All those in

favor, signify by saying "aye."

8

10

Any further discussion?

We have a motion on the floor.

6
7

I'm very reluctant to call

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

14

MOTION CARRIED.

15

ACTION:

Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed
bills and FILING of communication.

16

17
18
19

CHAIR CARROLL:

Motion carried.

Thank you.

Thank you/

Mr. Edwards.
ITEM NO. 61:

CONDITIONAL PERMIT FOR KAUKINI GALLERY &
GIFT SHOP (KAHAKULOA) (C.C. No. 04-67)

20

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

And while Ms. Loudermilk leaves and Ann

22

Cua joins us to represent the Department/ our next

23

agenda item is Land Use Item -- excuse me -- 61/

24

conditional permit for Kaukini Gallery & Gift Shop,

25

Kahakuloa.

The Committee is in receipt of County
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1

Communication No. 04-67 from the Planning Director

2

transmitting a proposed bill entitled "A Bill for an

3

Ordinance Amending Ordinance No. 2949 (2001)

4

Pertaining to Granting of a Conditional Permit to

5

Operate an Art Gallery and Gift Shop Selling Made in

6

Hawaii Artwork and Crafts within the County

7

Agricultural District for Property Situated at TMK

8

(2)3-1-002:021, Kahakuloa, Maui, Hawaii."

9

Purpose of the proposed bill is to extend by

10

ten years a conditional permit for the operation of

11

Kaukini Gallery & Gift Shop on approximately 2.51

12

acres at Kahakuloa, Maui, TMK (2)3-1-002:021.

13

Committee will now hear a presentation from the

14

applicant.

15

MS. NOLAND:

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17
18

Hi.

The

My name is -- can you hear me?
Put the microphone a little bit more down.

There you go.
MS. NOLAND:

My name is Karen Noland, and I'm the owner of

19

Kaukini Gallery & Gift Shop out in Kahakuloa, Maui,

20

and I'm here asking for a ten-year extension for my

21

conditional permit to operate in an Agricultural

22

zoned area.

23

The gallery is situated on property that was

24

owned by my grandparents and is still used primarily

25

for ranching purposes.

I subdivided out a two and a
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1

half acre parcel from the ranch and built a

2

two-story dwelling.

3

floor and I reside on the second floor.

4

floor of the gallery is about 1,339 square feet and

5

on the top where I live it's about 879.

6

have a large wrap-around lanai that's about 1,500

7

square feet.

The first

And then we

In the gallery we sell made in Hawaii arts

8
9

The gallery is on the main

and crafts.

We carry ceramics, wood works.

I'm a

10

painter, so I'm one of the painters in the shop.

11

sell jewelry, glass, soaps, lotions, all local

12

products, and all in all we represent over 100

13

different local artists in the shop.

14

your consideration, and if you have any questions.

15
16

CHAIR CARROLL:

MS. NOLAND:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

So thanks for

We'll entertain questions after public

testimony.

17

19

We

Okay.
Thank you.

I'd like to call on Planning

Department's Ann Cua.
MS. CUA:

Mr. Chair and Members of the Council, the

21

property as mentioned is in the County Agricultural

22

District, and that's why the conditional permit is

23

needed.

24

property is in the State Agricultural District, and

25

therefore, also needed a Land Use Commission special

As you're also aware from the record, the
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1

use permit.

The Planning Commission originally

2

granted a State special permit on November 14th/

3

2000/ and on January 27th/ 2004 granted a ten-year

4

extension of the permit.

5

permit was applied for at the same time -- the

6

special permit extension was applied for at the same

7

time that they applied for an extension of their

8

conditional permit.

And that State special

So the Planning Commission reviewed both

9

10

applications at the same time.

11

ten-year extension of the State special permit and

12

recommended to you a ten-year extension of the

13

conditional permit.

14

opposition to or in favor of the extension of both

15

permits.

16

permit ordinance/ lists seven conditions/ the

17

original seven conditions.

18

amendment of Condition No. 2/ which is the date

19

the ten-year date/ to go from three years for ten

20

years.

21

mentioned the first go-round of the permit they were

22

granted three years.

23

extension request, and they've asked for ten years/

24

and it's been recommended for approval.

25

They granted a

There was no one that spoke in

The ordinance before you/ the conditional

They asked for an

And I think -- I think as originally

And this is their first

I did visit the site last week.
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1

my original project.

It belonged to another

2

planner.

3

to the site unannounced and found that what they did

4

represent in their application is accurate.

5

check, you know, the product and they're all made in

6

Hawaii.

7

did discuss this with the applicant, Condition No.7,

8

which is pretty much carrying over from when it was

9

initially approved, states that the applicant shall

I've taken over this project.

So I did go

I did

One thing I did want to point out, and I

10

not engage in any advertising of the art gallery and

11

gift shop, provided that telephone directory

12

listings and the two existing on-site signs are not

13

prohibited by this condition.

14

They still have the two existing signs.

One

15

thing, though, I became aware of was that they do

16

have a website, and she actually directed me to

17

their website.

18

doesn't sellon the website, but it is in such a

19

remote area.

20

you, and I think she included in her correspondence,

21

she represents -- or she sells work from artists on

22

Maui, but she also sells work from artists on other

23

islands and so refers them to her website.

24

know, if you have questions

25

about it.

And I discussed this with her.

She

And as she mentioned to -- mentions to

I

you can ask her more
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1

The Department doesn't have an objection to

2

her having this website, knowing that she doesn't

3

sellon it, and if you concur with that, then you

4

may want to amend that Condition NO.7.

5

explained to her as it is written now she's actually

6

technically precluded from having that website by

7

virtue of this condition.

8

presentation, unless you have any questions.

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

MR. GIROUX:

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

Not at this time.
Thank you.

I will now open public

testimony.
Ms. Nakata, we have anyone signed up?

15

16

Thank you.

this time?

12

14

That concludes my

Corporation Counsel, you have any comment at

10

11

MS. NAKATA:

Yes, Mr. Chair.

We have three people signed

17

up to testify on this item.

18

Sherrie Barnhard.

19

CHAIR CARROLL:
conclude.

21

Thank you.

22

The first testifier is

You have three minutes and one minute to

20

23

Because I

Please repeat your name at the podium.

. . . BEGIN PUBLIC TESTIMONY . . .

MS. BARNHARD:

Good afternoon.

I'm Sherrie Barnhard.

As

24

an artist I've been showing my work in Karen's

25

gallery for a number of years, and I wanted to say
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1

that it's one of the few locations back there where

2

you can get out of your car, walk around, take a lot

3

of pictures.

4

It's a 360-degree view.

5

in a style that's almost a little plantation style.

6

So you have a big veranda, places to sit, you can

7

rest for a little bit, and I'm sure the tourists and

8

the people that visit our island are thrilled to

9

death to be able to get out of their car.

It's beautiful in every direction.
The actual building is made

But I

10

take visitors there all the time to look at the area

11

when we're traveling around the backside of the

12

islands.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

15
16
17

So that's it.
Thank you.

testifier?
MS. NAKATA:

None.

Thank you.

Any questions for the

Thank you.

Proceed.

The second testifier is Deanna Davis,

followed by Richard Hoopii, Senior.
MS. DAVIS:

Good afternoon.

Thank you for having us here.

18

My name is Deanna Davis, and I'd just like to ask

19

for your support for Kaukini Gallery.

20

actually

21

years.

22

a day job and I have a night job, which is my

23

crafts, and it helps me supplement my income to

24

raise my two girls, and I rely on her.

25

great for the community.

She

I've been with her for about eight
I'm a single mom that has two jobs.

I have

And she's

She brings value to the
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1

community.

2

She takes care of all of us crafters, and I'd just

3

like to ask you for your support and extension for

4

ten years.

5
6

CHAIR CARROLL:

She's great for Maui County as a whole.

Thank you.
Thank you.

testifier?

Any questions for the

Hearing none.

Thank you.

Proceed.

7

MS. NAKATA:

The next testifier is Richard Hoopii

8

MR. HOOPII:

I'd like to say aloha, Chairman Bob Carroll,

9

l

Senior.

Councilman Kane, County Councilmen, aloha.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

MR. HOOPII:

Aloha.

My name is Richard Hoopii, born and raised in

12

Kahakuloa Village.

For the past 64 years I've been

13

there, and I've been seeing very few things that

14

come through there.

15

We try to protect the village everywhere we can.

Why?

Because I'm still alive.

Karen is a product of the Chang family from

16

17

Makena.

She was perhaps born through her mom and

18

dad, raised some place else.

19

care of her grandfather, Edward Chang, which passed

20

away at the age of 92, I think.

21

family.

22

she has, the area that she has is from her

23

grandfather.

24

gallery was one of the top-notch places that I used

25

to dream about to have something on that particular

Come back home to take

Very hard working

She took good care of him.

The gift that

The place that she resides with this
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area.
If you have not seen this gallery or the

3

Village of Kahakuloa, I urge all the people, all the

4

Councilmen, Councilwomen to come.

5

see the good in this gallery, but you can see how

6

dangerous to the tourists and the malahini that

7

comes that road.

8

dangerous.

9

They're dangerous.

Not only you can

To us kama'aina, that road is not

It's the driver who drive the car.
But it needs to be repaired.

It

10

needs to be repaired because we have a lot of

11

traffic coming that way.

12

that village every day come to and from.

13

from this gallery protects and give the opportunity

14

to tourists to relax, take pictures, buy whatever

15

she has there.

16

like my latest album that is in there too.

17

About 30 to 67 cars pass
Services

But most of all take home legends

Anyway, I am here to convince and to tell you

18

that this Council should take the recommendation in

19

heart and recommend ten years.

20

many development that come, so many thing that's

21

happening in Kahakuloa.

22

ones that kept them relaxed, the tourists relaxed

23

and the locals to come and to share.

24

there's two bathrooms that she has there and the

25

tourists always go, can we use your bathroom?

Around us there's so

This gallery is one of the

Most of all,
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1

we get junk house.

2

Aunty Karen's house.

3

a lot of them has taken that advantage and a lot of

4

them is satisfied coming to and from/ not only the

5

tourists but the local that travels to and from to

6

Kahakuloa/ to Lahaina/ and back and forth.

Go

Go Aunty Karen's gallery.

But

Chairman/ Councilwomen/ Councilmen/ please

7

8

You cannot come our house.

take it into consideration

9

MS. NAKATA:

10

MR. HOOPII:

Three minutes.
that as long as I live/ I will be

11

monitoring that entire village myself.

12

give me another 64 years to live so we can take care

13

of some of these problems in the future.

14

all of you/ and thank you.

Good bless

. . . END OF PUBLIC TESTIMONY.

15

16

So may God

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Any questions for the

17

testifier?

18

anyone in the audience that wishes to give testimony

19

on this item?

20

close public testimony on this item.

21

Members/ I'll open the floor.

22

Hearing none.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Seeing none.

Thank you.

Is there

No objection.

Thank you/ Chair.

We will

Thank you.
Mr. Kane.

In the Planning

23

Department's presentation they made a note of the

24

Condition NO.7.

25

amended language to -- as long as this body does not

Do they have a recommendation of
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1

have any objections to what -- what exists and the

2

language that would show that there's some technical

3

issues, if you can provide us with language, please,

4

for consideration.

5

MS. CUA:

I would just propose adding one word, and the

6

condition would read that "the applicant shall not

7

engage in any advertising of the art gallery and

8

gift shop, provided that telephone directory

9

listings, website, and the two existing on-site

10
11

signs are not prohibited by this condition."
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Chair, what I'll do is

12

whether you decide to incorporate it into your

13

recommendation when we're finished with our

14

discussion, and if you do not do so, then I'd be

15

more than happy to provide an amendment to have this

16

body consider that recommendation.

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

The Chair, since I have one

18

more thing to change after we have a motion on the

19

floor,

20

the other item.

I'll ask for an amendment addressing that and

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

24

25

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you.
The other question I have,

Mr. Chair
CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes, proceed.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

Thank you.

-- is on the -- in the bill itself, talking

3

about a ten-year extension, I believe the bill is

4

pretty clear that it will be the ten years from the

5

effective date of this ordinance.

6

if there's -- again, technically I don't know if

7

there's issues about having -- from the time the

8

first three years went into effect, if you have any

9

lapsed time in between, and how you folks deal with

So I don't know

10

those lapsed times.

Because it seems, technically,

11

that it would -- it should start from the last --

12

following the last day of the expiration of the

13

three-year period for ten years, but the way it's

14

reading, it does not do that.

15

understand how you folks look at this and deal

16

with -

17

Mr. Giroux could respond to, but dealing with those

18

lapsed periods between the first and the second.

Can you help us

and I don't know if it's a legal issue that

19

MS. CUA:

I can respond.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

22

MS. CUA:

Yeah.

Ms. Cua.

You should take it from that date, that --

23

because technically if you take it from a date

24

beyond that the permit expired.

25

the date of the ordinance.

So we usually use

And as I spoke about the
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1

Land Use Commission special use permit, the way that

2

condition was worded, it gave a date certain, but

3

then it said or the date approved by the County

4

Council for the conditional permit.

5

would be proper for you to set the ten-year period

6

from the date of the last conditional permit.

7

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So I think it

And again, because this is for an

8

extension, not for a renewal or a brand-new permit,

9

but an extension.

10

MS. CUA:

That's correct.

11

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So, Mr. Chair, if I can ask Corp.

12

Counsel to respond.

13

it would I think be inconsistent with what's being

14

requested versus the language, talking about the

15

date.

16

bad guy, because I know the applicant must be going,

17

shut up, Dain.

18

sure it's done right, and it just seems that there's

19

a break there.

20

some compliance with that.

21

Because right now, as worded,

And I know -- I don't mean to sound like one

CHAIR CARROLL:

But, again, we just want to make

We just need to make sure we have

I'm sure the applicant appreciates your

22

concern to do it the right way.

23

Counsel.

24
25

MR. GIROUX:

Corporation

Chair and Member Kane, I guess the concern is

that when you're reading this ordinance, I guess the
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1

interpretation could be that it's actually going to

2

be closer to a seven-year term, I guess, because

3

you're going -- you're going to be going ten

4

years -- the underlying portion is ten years and the

5

day of the ordinance I guess we're going to assume

6

is three years ago.

7

MS. CUA:

8

MR. GIROUX:

9

It expired
It expired three -- so I'm being told that it

expired March 2004.

So what we would want to do is

10

show that it's ten years from that date, from the

11

date of expiration.

12

MS. CUA:

And if I could just add to that, we're saying

13

expiration, but technically the permit did not

14

expire.

15

extension.

16

permits, and that's important information.

17

although we say expiration date, yes, that is the

18

expiration date of the permit, but because of the

19

timely request for extension, the permit did not in

20

fact expire.

21
22

If not, we couldn't be here for an
They filed a timely extension for both

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

So

They entered the process, in other

words, during the tenure of the

23

MS. CUA:

You know what I mean.

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

25

MS. CUA:

permit.

Just so that there's no question, the permit
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didn't expire.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.

Yeah

t

and all my interest is is that

5

we're being fair.

Because it may be a contentious

6

application that could be before uS t and then the

7

application of the law may be inconsistent if we

8

don't -- you know t if we don't look at the good ones

9

like this one t you know t and treat it the way it

10

should be treated fairlYt we've got a -- we've got

11

a -- this is where we've got to do it rightt because

12

that way when we have the contentious ones t we don't

13

deal with discretionary authority over what the

14

actual law is.
So I brought -- I bring this to the

15
16

attention -- I don't know if there is any language

17

that needs to be amended t and perhaps Corporation

18

Counsel working with -- working with Planning

19

Department can provide us with some recommended

20

language to bring this forward.

21

the body is in agreement with the issue t and if

22

they're not t then it's moot.

23

when we get to it.

24

Chair.

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

And this is only if

We'll cross the bridge

I have no further questions t

Thank you.
Thank you

t

Mr. Kane.

While the Planning
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1

Department is talking that over with Corporation

2

Counsel, Mr. Hokama.

3

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Thank you, Chairman.

The one thing

4

that I think needs to be cleared up for the members

5

is that I will use this application as the example.

6

Timely submittal for extension before expiration

7

date, if Council never took action on this request

8

for ten years, the use still continues; isn't that

9

right?

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

MS. CUA:

Ms. Cua.

I'm sorry, can you repeat the first part of the

12

question again?

13

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

I only caught the end.
We'll use this as the example.

The

14

applicant applied for an extension within the time

15

frame of a valid permit.

16

considered for a decision let's say for ten years,

17

for whatever good or bad reason, the use continues

18

to exist; isn't that right?

19

MS. CUA:

20

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

If this permit was not

That's correct, because it's in process.
So for some applicants, no review

21

is a good thing.

Not necessarily to the County's

22

benefit, but to the applicant's benefit.

23

de facto zoning almost.

24

sure we'll tackle some other hard land use items

25

down the road.

Just like

I bring this up because I'm

The one question, though, that
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1

appears -- was not a concern of Finance Department,

2

I'd like to know if you folks -- your commissioners

3

discussed -- this is a structure that half is used

4

for residential, half is used for business under

5

Agricultural land use category.

6

dealing with this real property issue?

7

MS. CUA:

So how is taxation

My recollection of the minutes, because I was

8

not there at the meeting, but I don't believe they

9

discussed that.

My understanding, though, is if you

10

have a conditional permit for a business use, I

11

don't think they pay ag rates, but that's something

12

you would need to ask the applicant.

13
14

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

How do you view this as a factor

regarding the evaluation of agricultural land?
MS. CUA:

Well, that -- I mean, that's why we went through

16

the analysis of whether a special use permit would

17

be appropriate, and there's criteria for that.

18

Also, it's not a permitted use in the County

19

Agricultural District, and that's why the

20

conditional permit is needed.

21

You know, they are in fact selling local products.

22

I mean, all those issues were taken into

23

consideration, infrastructure, fire protection.

24

They do have a stand pipe on the property.

25

also installed a fire hose so they could put out

It is a remote area.
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1

their own fire.

2

as part of the -- both reviews.

3

think what we initially opened up with -

4

mentioned, and we also mentioned, was that the

5

majority of the property is still in ago

6

pasture.

7

All of these things were addressed
Yeah, you know, I
which she

It's in

It's pasture land basically.

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So, therefore, my question, did it

8

impact the assessment of valuation on ag land for

9

the remainder or adjacent properties, that activity,

10

that non-permitted activity that through a permit

11

allows it to exist?

12

MS. CUA:

I don't think I understand your question.

Are

13

you talking about basic tax rates or just impact on

14

ag lands?

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Impact on the lands, you know,

16

because that is one of the issues of this County, or

17

I should say State wide of all the counties right

18

now.

19

commercial value than agricultural value?

20

MS. CUA:

Is this land, then, being viewed more as a

I think what was analyzed was the total acreage.

21

I think it was over maybe 2 1/2 acres, and the area

22

that this business sits on, business and residence,

23

is a relatively small area compared to the overall

24

2 1/2 acres that is still in pasture land.

25

don't believe it was viewed that it was taking a
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significant amount of land out of agriculture.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

So someone would not make an

3

argument proportionally that the value of the

4

highest and best use would then distort it by

5

inflating the agricultural value, since it can be

6

used for other non-agricultural uses?

7

MS. CUA:

I'm sure one could make that argument, but,

8

again, I think when you look at the overall

9

acreage

10

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Again, yeah, Ms. Cua, we're looking

11

at you as our professional planners to see if

12

there's ways we need to make appropriate adjustments

13

so that ag can remain in ag whenever possible and

14

that we don't put our official factors -- inflation

15

factors by a permit approval that allows a business

16

which is not permitted under ag to increase the ag

17

value.

That's

that's my concern.

Because it may be that that very family or

18

19

another family, that down the road they want to do

20

more active agricultural, but again, now the value

21

makes -

22

Sell it, develop it, go get more conditional permits

23

to do other non-permitted uses.

24

look to you as our professional planners to tell us

25

what kind of impacts this may have on the category

might make them decide different options.

I don't know.
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1

of land that this sits on and how it impacts the

2

valuation.

3

we're dealing with in another Committee, whether or

4

not our people are paying too much taxes or not

5

enough taxes, but valuation is a concern for us.

6

MS. CUA:

And that's what one of the concerns that

And we look at -- I guess how I could conclude

7

in answering that is that we look -- we would look

8

at each parcel on a case-by-case basis and evaluate

9

it based on -- based on the proposal at hand and the

10

circumstances surrounding the request and analyze

11

each one accordingly.

12

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman, I would request one

13

letter to real property on how theY're addressing

14

this situation.

15
16

CHAIR CARROLL:

The Chair will send a letter to real

property requesting your concerns be answered.

17

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

20

I'm done.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Anything further, Members?

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

My question is just because of

21

this, you know, active date, when would this

22

particular permit expire in actual year, you know,

23

so that I'm clear about when it actually expires?

24
25

MS. CUA:

Well, the intent is for ten years, and I guess

Corp. Counsel and Planning can talk a little bit
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1

more about, you know, if it's going to actually be

2

from March 21st, 2001 or March -

3

March 21st, that's the actual date, and I believe

4

it's from March 21st, 2004, but, you know/ we need

5

to -- we need to talk, and -- with Council Staff and

6

make sure that that's accurate.

7

more thing?

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

MS. CUA:

it's going to be

Could I add one

Ms. Cua.

I'm sorry, I forgot about this.

You know, back

10

to Condition No.7, where I said just to add the

11

word "website."

12

I think we should say "website/ provided no sales

13

occur on the website/" and I forgot to mention that.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

MS. CUA:

I leave it to your discretion, but

Repeat that, please.

website?

"Website/ provided no sales occur on the

16

website."

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Mr. Chair.

Ms. Johnson.
Because it's taken now almost a

20

full year let's say from the time when the

21

extension/ I guess/ or the expiration of the old

22

permit would have occurred, my thought would be,

23

because the intent is for them not to have to return

24

back for a ten-year period -- now, granted they

25

maybe got away with it/ you know, for one year, but
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1

that's kind of our problem.

2

possibility that we could make it an odd year so it

3

would be ten years from this period in timet which

4

they're actually now finally getting through the

5

process t so that it would make it eleven years?

6

MS. CUA:

I would ask is there a

So you're just actually giving them more years.

7

I think

- I think the -

8

give them ten years from now t then actually you're

9

giving them longer.

10

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

11

MS. CUA:

you know, if you want to

Right.

And that's totally -- that's totally up to the

12

Council t because there's other conditional permits

13

that you've given longer than that.

14

review it on a case-by-case basis t and depending on

15

the issues associated with each caset you make your

16

decision based on that.

17

prerogative.

18

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

You really

So that's totally your

And t Mr. Chair, the only reason I

19

bring that up is because from the date that you

20

apply -- you know t it's like I'm looking at ten

21

years from now.

22

process and waiting t and t you know t I would say it's

23

more realistic to do it ten years from now.

24

means that that's actually eleven years, then so be

25

itt but --

So they've been going through this
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CHAIR CARROLL:

And it's a matter of discussion if we can

do it from now.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

MS. CUA:

Right, if we can.

If we can, well, that's something else.

You know what you could do is you could just say

6

the permit shall be valid until and give a date

7

certain, and then whatever date you give -- remember

8

I talked about the Land Use Commission special use

9

permit, it would take that date.

Even though there

10

is a date certain on the special use permit, but it

11

says either that date certain or the date that the

12

conditional permit is granted by the Council.

13

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

That's just my personal

14

preference, that I would rather put a date certain

15

and then make it at least ten years from now.

16

you, Mr. Chair.

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any further discussion?

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank

Mr. Kane.

And just on that particular issue, I

19

had a word with the applicant and their

20

understanding -- and they have no objections to

21

first to the discussion itself, but being clear that

22

the end date, because it's a ten-year extension and

23

the original three-year application went from March

24

21,

25

start from '04 and go to March 21, 2014, and they

'01 to '04, that the ten-year extension would
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1

have no problem with that being somehow incorporated

2

into the language.

3

and no offense to Member Johnson's, you know,

4

personal preference, but for us it would just keep

5

it simple on keeping the numbers nice and round,

6

whether it's a one, three, five year, or in this

7

case we've been doing ten and even 20-year stuff

8

occasionally, but it just seems to keep it nice and

9

clean, so ...

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

And that really for us would

I will saw now that the Chair would

11

recommend

12

and I think it is much cleaner what Mr. Kane has

13

just gone over, unless there's an objection from any

14

of the members.

15

- there's no problems with the applicant

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And it's, again, no slight to Member

16

Johnson's, because I completely understand where

17

she's coming from with ten years from now, but she

18

also did note that they've been operating in an

19

expired period because they've been timely in their

20

application process and they've just been waiting

21

for us to get it handled.

22

MS. CUA:

Thank you, Chair.

And if I could just comment real quickly.

The

23

exact language on the State Land Use Commission

24

special use permit says that the State Land Use

25

Commission special use permit shall be valid until
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1

March 24th, 2014 or for the period of the

2

conditional permit.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

6
7

Thank you, Chair.

Thank you.

Hearing none.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

12
13
14

Better late than never, right?

I'd like to speak with Ms. Noland, if I could.
CHAIR CARROLL:

11

Any further discussion?

We shall calIon Ms. Anderson.

8

10

So that would be consistent.

Pardon?
I would like to speak with the

applicant, if I could.
CHAIR CARROLL:

If the applicant could please come down.

We don't have a motion on the floor yet.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Hi.

Thanks for being here.

You've been in business now for three years?

15

MS. NOLAND:

No, in the new building it's been five years.

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

17

MS. NOLAND:

Yeah.

It was built in '99, and then we got

18

the --

19

until about 2000.

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

21

MS. NOLAND:

22

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

23

MS. NOLAND:

I

Five years.

don't think we got the special use permit

Time flies.

Yeah.
So has business grown for you?

Actually, I was just talking about it today,

24

I think '99 was the busiest -- well, because I

25

opened in the summer of '99.

The sales for that
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1

half year were the best we've ever had, the first

2

year, but I think that's just, you know, the war and

3

everything else going on.

4

consistent.

5

doesn't really go up or down too much.

6
7

8
9

I don't know.

I mean it's almost the same.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

But it's
It

So you haven't seen usage of the

road growing?
MS. NOLAND:

No.

And in fact, you know, even not being

allowed to advertise, it doesn't really bother me

10

because we only get the traffic that's on the road

11

anyway.

12

think they're going to drive from Lahaina to

13

Kahakuloa for one hour to see a gallery when there's

14

50 in town.

15

the road.

16

that we hang, and I think that's

17

a place to stop and ask directions, use the rest

18

room is probably our biggest draw.

19

So I -- you know, to advertise I don't

So we pretty much just get traffic on
And we have two open and closed signs

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

- and just having

Well, I was just curious because

20

you would be a good gauge as to how much traffic

21

that road is getting on a daily basis, since you're

22

there every day open for business, so --

23

MS. NOLAND:

Well, winter time is always busier than the

24

summer.

So we'll do our highest sales -- I mean,

25

they're not double, but they'll be quite more
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1

significant in the winter time than in the

2

summertime, and that's because of, you know, all the

3

snow bunnies coming, but other than that, from '99

4

till now, it seems to be pretty much about the same.

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Okay.

And one other question.

6

Do you have any aspiring young artists in Kahakuloa

7

yet?

8

MS. NOLAND:

9

them.

Not too many.

10

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

Yeah.

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any further discussion before

the Chair gives his recommendation?

13

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

16

Maybe I should start grooming

Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
Yeah, thank you.

You know back to

Condition No.7 that's a part of the proposed bill.

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yes.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And I know that we're having

19

discussion regarding the website because there is a

20

website.

21

just bring it forward and let the body decide in the

22

end if there's going to be an amendment put forward.

23

I'm trying to understand how advertising on the

24

web -- because we're already saying the telephone

25

directory listings and the on-site signs are not

I'm trying to understand -- and maybe I'll
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1

prohibited by this condition, what would cause us to

2

then limit their on-line capabilities as far as

3

advertising?

4

when virtually everybody else out there who

5

depends -- it doesn't have an actual land use

6

impact?

7

Planning Department, the professionals, or anybody

8

else can tell me how an on-line advertising for such

9

a remote area would have such a significant impact

And why would we want to limit that,

Or I perceive it at this point, unless

10

for us to limit them, because it would propose some

11

sort of health hazard or impact onto the -- onto the

12

permit

permitted use of the property.
So I don't know if planning has any comments

13
14

regarding that, and I'll also wait for discussion,

15

because I'm sure, you know -- personally I'm not

16

interested in limiting, unless they can provide me

17

with some physical impact to the property in the

18

surrounding areas because of a web page

19

advertisement.

20
21
22
23

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Cua, would you care to comment on

Mr. Kane'S remarks?
MS. CUA:

I don't think we disagree with advertisement.

You mean sales?

24

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yes.

25

MS. CUA:

And I think that our reason for

Oh, okay.
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1

stating that is that, you know, again we're

2

looking at both a State special permit and a

3

conditional permit.

4

Agricultural District.

5

this is in a remote area, you know, you have the

6

people that's basically -- I've been on that road,

7

and, you know, I'm not going to be on that road

8

frequently just to go to an art gallery, but that's

9

just me.

This is a special use.

- we're

It's an

The intent was, you know,

But, you know, I think the intent was, you

10

know/ that people passing by would be able to come

11

and shop, and not

12

competition with art galleries, per se, in Lahaina

13

or Makawao or whatever.

I don't think this is in

And so when you allow them to sellon line I

14
15

think it does increase that competition and is

16

that -- is that appropriate for an ag property?

17

don't know.

18

I offer, but it's your -- it's your decision, but I

19

think that was the thinking that we had.

20

didn't -- you know, she didn't really seem to object

21

to it.

22

don't really use -- I don't use it to sell anything.

23

For her it was more letting

24

such a remote area, letting people know that here we

25

are and yes, we are legitimate.

And again, it's just

it's something

And she

You know, she said I really don't use it.

!:;')LL_')('\O('\

I

- because she is in
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Kane.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And my final comment I and I'll keep

3

it very brief, because I know we need to move along,

4

I'm just trying to relate that or correlate that to

5

why this application is so favorable, Hawaiian

6

products, da, da, da, da, da, da.

7

all these -- there's all these pluses that we are

8

being told, and I think we agreed to.

9

we're talking about ten year, instead of a

You know, there's

That's why

10

controversial one which would get a no or maybe

11

another one year or maybe a three year.

12

And yet here we are on the other side

13

saying -- and I'm not saying that's what you're

14

saying, I'm just saying the discussion is but we're

15

going to limit you because you're going to compete

16

with somebody who's

17

open ended.

18

this forward as far as -- as part of a motion, and

19

whether or not the applicant is going to be

20

utilizing this or they have no objections, I guess

21

that will influence the final decision of the

22

members.

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

- I mean, anyway, I leave that

Whatever the decision is when we bring

Chair, thank you for the opportunity.
Thank you.

And after we have a motion on

24

the floor, you could always make a motion to include

25

websites in the permitted usage.
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Any further discussion?

Ms. Anderson.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Just one

4

quick question for Staff.

5

businesses on this roadway into Waihee that have

6

conditional use permits?

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

MS. CUA:

Are there any other

Ms. Cua.

Or not.

Or not?

There's another gallery -- help me,

10

Staff.

Turnbolt, Turnbolt Gallery, I saw it when

11

driving, or when riding.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

13

MS. CUA:

The wooden whale.

And I -- I don't know if it has a permit, but I

14

know it exists.

And I don't know what else there

15

is.

16

they do commercial rides.

There's Mendes Ranch.

17

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mendes Ranch, I know

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any further questions before

19

the Chair gives his recommendation?

Hearing none.

20

Chair would recommend -- would entertain a motion to

21

pass on to first reading a bill for an ordinance

22

amending Ordinance No. 2949 (2001) pertaining to

23

the granting of a conditional permit to operate

24

an art gallery and gift shop selling made in

25

Hawaii art work and crafts within the County
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1

Agricultural District for property situated at

2

TMK (2)3-1-002:021, Kahakuloa, Maui, Hawaii.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

7

8
9

10

So moved.

Been moved by Ms. Johnson.
Second.

Seconded by Mr. Pontanilla.

Discussion,

Ms. Johnson?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No.

I think we can get into some

of that during the amendments.
CHAIR CARROLL:

All right.

The Chair at this time would

11

entertain a motion to -- and the Chair would note

12

that the year of the bill should be revised to 2005.

13

I'll put that

14

that and any other portions that refer to 2000 --

15

other year.

16

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

I would ask for a motion to revise

So moved.

Moved by Ms. Johnson.
Second.

Seconded by Mr. Molina.

And now we've had

20

quite a bit of discussion about other possible

21

motions to amend the main motion, but -- Mr. Kane.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair, can I request that we vote

23

on that change, the '04 to '05 change, and then if

24

we can call for maybe a brief recess, an afternoon

25

recess, ten minutes or so --
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

I think that would be -

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

and then maybe we can provide

3

Staff and Corp. Counsel to provide some amended

4

language regarding the end date of the -- of the

5

permit, as well as any other stuff.

6

that kind of wrapped up and into a presentation

7

after the recess.

8

9

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

Very appropriate suggestion.

discussion?

Hearing none.

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

13

VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

17

MOTION CARRIED.

18

ACTION:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

21

RECESS:

22

RECONVENE:

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

Motion carried unanimously.

We will take a recess until 3:15.

20

24

All those in favor of

Opposed?

14

16

Any further

the motion, signify by saying "aye."

11

15

Then we can get

(Gavel) .

3:05 p.m.
3: 17 p.m.

(Gavel).

Land Use Committee of February

2nd will come -- is now back in session.
Members, any further discussion before I
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1

give -- I have -- I'm going to ask for -- yes,

2

Mr. Kane.

3
4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I

believe we're on

the main motion as amended.

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

9

Thank you, Chair.

Yes.
And I'd like to propose amendment.

Proceed.
Thank you.

If we can, on page 2 of

the proposed bill, under No.7, after the word

10

listings, if we can incorporate a comma and the word

11

"website," and that would be, again, if we can

12

incorporate a comma and the word "website" to

13

Condition No.7.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

That's the proposal amendment.

Thank you, Mr. Kane.

Could you add to

15

your motion on Condition 2, on page I, after the

16

word "valid," to strike "for a period of three,

17

ten -

18

ordinance" and replace it with "until valid until

19

March 21st, 2014;"?

20
21

ten years from the effective date of this

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I have no objections, Chair, to

incorporating that into the amendment.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

Thank you.
Second.

And motion by Mr. Kane, seconded by

Ms. Johnson.

Discussion, Mr. Kane.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Adding the

2

word "website" without any further restrictions I

3

think allows the applicant to be successful or

4

provides them with more tools for them to be

5

successful at what they're trying to achieve, along

6

with all the -- I guess the points that were made

7

for how strong this application is, by us limiting,

8

I fail to see how selling on line is going to create

9

some sort of negative impact both on the property

10

itself as well as the surrounding area.

11

it as -- or I see any type of impact from a

12

competitive standpoint as being negligible, and so

13

I -- I feel like we should not be going that far to

14

help them get a conditional -- conditional use

15

permit and then turning around and limiting them on

16

their ability to be successful.

17

word "website" being incorporated.

18

I don't see

So that's for the

And then as far as the other component of the

19

amendment on Condition No.2, again, I think that

20

just provides from a technical standpoint it being

21

consistent with what we're asking for, and that is

22

for an extension.

23

CHAIR CARROLL:

If there's no objection, Chair asks your

24

forgiveness.

25

communication to be incorporated into this

I forgot to ask for filing of the main
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amendment.

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Chair.

Yes.
Because we're on the amendments, that

5

may be more appropriate once we finish the

6

amendments and then we go back to the main motion

7

and then we can file the communication along with

8

the main motion.

9
10

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Any further discussion?

Ms. Johnson.
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No, I also support that.

I think

12

that particularly with it being Maui artists, I

13

think any opportunity to help the artists survive in

14

any way possible, I think that's really important.

15

And particularly since I'm Parks and Economic

16

Development Chair, I think we need to promote

17

economic development wherever we can.

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Thank you.

Any further discussion on the

19

amendment to the main motion?

20

those in favor, signify by saying "aye."

21

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

Hearing none.

Opposed?

23

24

25
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1
2

VOTE: AYES:

Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

3
4

5

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

6

MOTION CARRIED.

7

ACTION:

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

10

APPROVE amendments to main motion.

Motion carried.

And if there's no

objection, adding to the main motion filing of this
communication.

11

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

12

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any objection?

No objections.
Thank you.

Hearing none.

Further discussion on the main

13

motion?

14

motion, signify by saying "aye."

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

VOTE: AYES:

18
19

20

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

21

MOTION CARRIED.

22

ACTION:

All those in favor of the

Opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed
bill and FILING of communication.

23

24

CHAIR CARROLL:

25

Members.

Motion carried unanimously.
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1

2

ITEM NO. 12:

COMMUNITY PLAN AMENDMENT AND CHANGE IN
ZONING FOR FIVE-LOT RESIDENTIAL SUBDIVISION
(KAANAPALI) (C.C. Nos. 01-165 and 05-32)

3

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

All right/ we have one more item.

5

me.

6

joining us and the new Corporation Counsel

7

representative.

We will wait a moment until we have Mr. Alueta

Thank you.

We have before us Land Use 12/ Community Plan

8
9

Excuse

Amendment and Change in Zoning for Five-Lot

10

Residential Subdivision in Kaanapali.

And we have

11

with us today Michael Lam, attorney for the

12

applicant; Jane Lovell/ Chief of Litigation/

13

Department of Corporation Counsel; Staff Planner

14

Joseph Alueta.

15

Members/ last term the prior Council approved

16

a community plan amendment to single family for this

17

five-lot residential subdivision in Kaanapali.

18

have before us today a proposed change in the zoning

19

bill to conditionally change the zoning from A-2

20

Apartment District to R-3 Residential.

21

I would call the attorney for the applicant to make

22

a presentation.

23
24

25

MS. NAKATA:

At this time

Mr. Lam.

I'm sorry/ Mr. Chair/ Mr. Lam has excused

himself from the meeting.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Oh/ that's right.

He gave testimony
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earlier and left.
MR. ALUETA:

All right.

Good afternoon

t

Mr. Alueta.

Council Members.

Basically

3

the Council adopted a resolution for a change in

4

zoning from A-2 to R-3 Residential District

5

transmitted down to the Planning -- Department

6

Planning Commission for comment.

7

held by the Planning -- Maui Planning Commission on

8

the proposed change in zoning from A-2 to R-3

9

they voted to approve the change in zoning request

Public hearing was

t

and

10

with the conditions as stated in the proposed bill.

11

So that's -- and that's been transmitted to you.

12

The Planning Department has gone ahead and drafted

13

land zoning map 990 for the Council

14

was transmitted down to Planning.

15

transmitted the meetings minutes also for your

16

review.

17
18
19

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

t

since no map

We've also

Ms. Lovell/ do you have any

comment at this time?
MS. LOVELL:

Thank you t Chair.
As you know

Good afternoon

Council

t

20

Members.

21

originally involved a request for a community plan

22

amendment so that a five-unit subdivision

23

single family home subdivision could be built on the

24

property.

25

resolve the community plan amendment issue t

t

this was a matter that

t

five

And as part of the discussion of how to
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1

Council determined that it would ask the applicant

2

if it would in essence voluntarily down zone the

3

property to change it from Apartment to Single

4

Family basically.

5

And that -- my understanding of that request

6

was to be sure that the project that was actually

7

built on the property was going to be the five

8

single family home project that had basically been

9

represented to you, also to protect view planes of

10

the neighbors and to -- to be sure that high

11

rises -- high rise multi-family dwellings, apartment

12

buildings would not be built at some point in the

13

future on the property.

14

So this is the final piece of what was I

15

believe intended by yourselves to be a legislative

16

package

17

amendment request but couple it with down zoning so

18

that the property would become zoned single family

19

and subject to conditions.

20

conditions t that the property -- the subdivision

21

would be accessed by no more than two drivewayst

22

that there would be a two-story or a 28-foot height

23

restriction on any properties t and that only five

24

single family homes would be built.

25

t

CHAIR CARROLL:

and that was to grant the community plan

Thank you.

As I recall the

Since we have no one signed --
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1

all signed up for testimony on this item, public

2

testimony is open now.

3

to give public testimony in the gallery?

4

none.

5

testimony on this item.

Seeing

With no objection, we shall close public
Excuse me.

Members, the floor is open.

6

7

Is there anyone who wishes

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Mr. Kane.

To Corp. Counsel, so with

8

this -- with us being at this point now, what is the

9

relationship or the status related to this with

10

respects to the applicant's comments?

11

that Mr. Lam was here earlier.

12

to hear what he had to say, but apparently he didn't

13

have much to say, but there may have been a

14

reference regarding ongoing litigation.

15

apprise us of any objection to what's being

16

considered here?

17

is consistent with what they have represented

18

throughout this process.

19

MS. LOVELL:

Exactly.

I understand

He -- I was not here

Can you

Because I believe what we're doing

What's happening with the

20

litigation is that basically nothing has happened

21

but the judge has not dismissed the lawsuit against

22

the County.

23

because until the Council actually passes this

24

change in zoning, which will be kind of the last

25

piece of the package --

The court is kind of hanging onto it
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1

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

2

MS. LOVELL:

The official action.

Yeah, exactly.

And then it's my

3

understanding that the lawsuit will be dismissed

4

with prejudice and that will be the end of it.

5

I believe that was probably why Mr. Lam still has an

6

interest in what's going on.

7

totally supports the proposal here, which is to

8

change the zoning with the conditions.

9
10

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And

He, to my knowledge,

The other question, Mr. Chair, if I

may.

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

Proceed.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Is now that we've gone around

13

complete circle and we're back kind of where we

14

were, I won't get too far into that, but are there

15

going to be costs incurred I mean regarding --

16

because of the loss and all that, other than your

17

time and the office's time, because I don't believe

18

we did any type of special counselor anything

19

MS. LOVELL:

No, no, no, we didn't hire special counsel,

20

we didn't hire any experts, we didn't take any

21

depositions.

22

all of you deposed, if you may recall that.

23

don't believe we have any out-of-pocket costs to the

24

County, except possibly, you know, color photographs

25

or copies or something very negligible.

In fact we put the kaibosh on having
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

My final question is to clarify.

I

2

know that at a previous meeting, I believe it was a

3

Committee of the Whole, it was determined that a

4

portion of information that was a part of a package

5

that was submitted in executive session was -- was

6

attached and it had to do with the original intent

7

of this property along with what was left over

8

pieces of the final subdivision of the golf course

9

area.

And that -- I believe that the property above

10

which got eventually developed into multi-family

11

units up there had the same intent as what this

12

piece's original intent was, that it was a remnant

13

piece of once they finally cut up the golf course

14

and put that into -- the final fairways and all

15

that.

16

My point being is there was a lot of public

17

perception that this was never intended to be what

18

was being represented and it was coming from a lot

19

of the folks who are in units that, as we find out,

20

were the same -- were a result of the same thing.

21

In other words, that original property was the exact

22

same result, it was a remnant piece that this one

23

was.

24

developed and people moved in there, they were

25

trying to say that this piece wasn't meant for what

There was consistency in that when that got
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it was

2

- what the original intent was.

I wanted to bring that out and ask you to

--

3

clarify.

4

I mean, again, it was something that was presented.

5

I don't think I'm violating what - - the executive

6

session! because it was already determined that a

7

component of that part was a matter of public

8

record.

9

don't think I'm violating anything.

10

MS. LOVELL:

Is that

is that information consistent?

It was derived from public record.

Yeah,

I

So I

don't have the minutes with me! and I

11

don't frankly recall exactly what was presented to

12

you at different executive sessions or in open

13

session! but I do know when this case first came up

14

I worked closely with Michelle Anderson in her

15

previous incarnation.

16

research in trying to figure out what the original

17

intent of this property was.

18

that there was a key map or subdivision file from

19

the original subdivision of that property that was

20

missing! which was not too unusual given that the

21

original subdivision was back in the '60s.

22

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

23

MS. LOVELL:

She had done a lot of

My recollection is

1969.

So to my recollection, we were never able to

24

trace it totally back to the original intent! but we

25

did trace it back a number of years and found
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1

found documents from the developer of the golf

2

course and the surrounding properties that had, for

3

instance, common design features and so forth that

4

applied to this property as well.

5

those documents and some of the deeds and some of

6

the sales literature that went along with them, I

7

came to the conclusion that whatever the original

8

intent was, we weren't going to be able to find out

9

what that was, but that certainly for many, many

And looking at

10

years the developer of the golf course had believed

11

or intended that this property would be -- would be

12

developed eventually.

13
14

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

Thank you, Chair.

I

yield.

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

16

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Mr. Hokama.

Just two points, Chairman.

One is

17

Condition 2, which is part of Exhibit B, regarding

18

the height limitations.

19

the height should not exceed two stories or 28 feet

20

above the first finished floor level, and maybe in

21

the past this was sufficient language.

22

Lanai, and I'm sure there's other situations

23

throughout the State, whereby certain lots by adding

24

fill changes the elevations and whereby, you know,

25

normally if built according to what the -- more or

Currently it states that
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1

less everybody else followed at one time, you would

2

not impede view planes of adjacent property owners.

3

I would hope we can put better language in

4

this that the grade or the level of the maximum

5

height limit shall be either taken from the current

6

high existing point of a lot or some other language

7

that is, one, enforceable.

8

see lots bringing in tons of cubic yards of fill to

9

change their elevation and then building upon that

But I would not like to

10

and obstructing view planes of a lot of other

11

adjacent property owners or pedestrian use.

12

that's my first -- first concern, and I'm happy to

13

have other members give their comments.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So

Ms. Anderson.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

Riki and I

16

are thinking along the same lines.

I do have some

17

language I think that would effectuate that.

18

also concerned about that, and in our grading

19

ordinance and in our

20

says that -- well, I'm using the same language, so

21

instead of 28 feet above the first finished floor

22

level, could we just say 28 feet above the existing

23

or finished grade, whichever is lower?

24

words, if they bring in fill, you know, five feet of

25

fill, then they're taking that off the top of their

in the County Code it -- it
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1

building.

2

that it's 20 feet -- 28 feet above existing or

3

finished grade, whichever is lower.

4
5

6
7

8
9

So that's the language I would suggest,

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

I'd like to ask Mr. Alueta to

comment on that.
MR. ALUETA:

That was consistent with the current

ordinance.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Then the other question is how do

these conditions get worded?

I wasn't privy to the

10

executive session, so I don't know.

11

conditions passed by the applicant and approved by

12

them?

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

MS. LOVELL:

Were these

Ms. Lovell.

My

I actually was not at the Council

15

meeting when the vote took place.

I believe that

16

Brian Moto attended that meeting because I was

17

absent.

18

came out of the Council meeting, but they may not

19

have come out in that precise language.

20

that the applicant is agreeable to the conditions as

21

they're written here.

22

not be agreeable to changing the language slightly

23

to make sure that it conforms, you know, to the

24

ordinance.

25

that.

My understanding is that those conditions

I do know

I don't know that they would

I certainly don't have any problem with

I did alert Mr. Lam today that we would have
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1

to enter into a unilateral agreement where his

2

client would sign off on the conditions.

3

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Okay.

Any further discussion?

Ms. Johnson.

I also concur with that kind of

6

approach, because r think that was the purpose and

7

intent, and also if that level is to be raised up,

S

it could create an operational problem with the golf

9

course as well, some obstruction and maybe even some

10

safety issues with how the golf carts or the golfers

11

move around that property.

12

with the area if you were to just dramatically raise

13

the level of those homes up above the golf course.

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

It just would not fit

Any further discussion?
Chairman.

Mr. Hokama.
Thank you.

My second and final

IS

comment, I don't consider this a brand-new

19

condition.

20

already what is part of the zoning category, but

21

we've done this in other requests.

22

problem stating as a condition for

23

short-term rentals are permissible, and that's

24

already part of a non-permitted use within R-3

25

zoning category.

I just see this as a restatement of

I don't have a
that no

So we're not adding anything.
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1

We're just restating what is part of R-3 zoning.

2

It's not a permitted use.

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

After I give my recommendation, we have a

4

motion on the floor,

5

to amend the main motion with the change in wording.

6

I think that would be more appropriate.

7

discussion?

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

10

I think it would be appropriate

Any further

Ms. Anderson.
Thank you, Mr. Chair.

It's my

understanding that this property is within the SMA;
is that correct?

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Alueta.

12

MR. ALUETA:

13

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Yes, it is within the SMA.
And because we have a condition

14

here that the subdivision shall be accessed by no

15

more than two driveways, it would appear to me that

16

this qualifies as a development, not just a single

17

family horne, but a development in its totality

18

because it's being restricted by access with two

19

driveways.

20

don't think I'm doing anything different than Riki

21

in that I'm just reiterating what our -- what the

22

State statute says about special management areas

23

and what our own Special Management Area rules say.

24

And in deference to the people who are very upset in

25

this area, this gives them another opportunity to

So just to safeguard that contention, I
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1

review the details of any development that's going

2

in here.

3

that -- that all development -- all proposed

4

development shall receive SMA permit review.

5

the Department have a problem with that?

6
7

8
9

CHAIR CARROLL:

So I would ask for another condition

Does

Planning Department, any comment on

Ms. Anderson's proposal?
MR. ALUETA:

They would require an SMA permit.

However,

if they corne in for subdivision improvements with

10

and those subdivision improvements are less than

11

125,000, which is what the original improvement carne

12

in for, they would then be granted a Special

13

Management Area minor permit for the subdivision

14

itself.

15

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

16

MR. ALUETA:

Just for the subdivision.

Just for the subdivision.

They would then

17

individually -- individual lots come in for an SMA

18

permit.

19

single family house.

20

impacts or other substantial impacts, we would most

21

likely grant an exemption from the SMA.

22
23

We would then review the impacts of that

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

If we feel that there is no

Are there not CC&Rs or some kind

of design guidelines in place for this parcel?

24

MR. ALUETA:

Yes.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So, then, I understand what Joe's
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1

saying, because that's a typical tactic that's used

2

to circumvent the SMA process, but the fact remains

3

that this is a subdivision that is

4

family home built in this subdivision is part of a

5

larger development because it's all contained within

6

these design guidelines and the access -

7

driveway accesses.

8

that we can make sure that there is an SMA permit

9

review! not a minor permit, but a major permit.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

MR. FOLEY:

any single

the two

So I'm trying to construct a way

Department have any comment?

Mr. Chairman, I think the condition that

12

Councilmember Anderson suggested might be a little

13

bit more explicit, and that would take care of it.

14

That would clarify that it's the County's

15

interpretation that because of the joint access for

16

five houses using two driveways and because of the

17

CC&Rs, this is considered by the County to be a

18

development with five -- five

19

And I think if that condition was approved similar

20

to what you stated, that would be guidance to us to,

21

you know, treat it as one development with five

22

houses.

up to five houses.

23

The one thing I wanted to clarify, though,

24

about CC&Rs is that they can be eliminated by the

25

property owners without our knowledge or review.
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1

That's why the conditions of approval of this zoning

2

were structured on those CC&Rs.

3

conditions

4

CC&Rs.

5

Councilmember Anderson is describing

6

perhaps be a little bit more detailed as to -- to

7

say that because there are two driveways serving

8

five houses and because there are design guidelines

9

contained in the CC&Rs, it is the County's

l

Most of the

as I recall, directly came from the

So we would support the condition that
l

and just

10

interpretation that this is a development and not

11

exempt from SMA review.

12

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

13

that?

14

up on that?

I like that.

Could I ask follow up

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Did anybody get

- just a second follow

All right, one.
So if we did make that a

17

condition, Mr. Foley, and the owners of the property

18

at this time, once they get the zoning, the land's

19

entitled, what prevents them from selling the

20

parcels off piece by piece to different owners and

21

having the owners come in, as Joe just described,

22

individually and circumvent the SMA process?

23

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, in response, they could --

24

without this condition, they could do that if

25

they -- if they extinguish their CC&Rs.
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1

hard to imagine the subdivision being approved in

2

that fashion, given the joint access, but it would

3

be advantageous to have the condition that we've

4

been talking about because it recognizes the joint

5

access is the primary reason for this being

6

considered a development.

7

design guidelines are further evidence that this is

8

a development.

9

And the CC&Rs and the

Those factors are extremely reminiscent of

10

the Montana Beach situation.

11

to the Department and frankly to the buyers of the

12

property to have it clarified up front that the

13

county considers this parcel with five houses and

14

two driveways to be a development.

15
16

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So it would be helpful

Okay, thank you.

I'll work on

the language.

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Kane.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

No, I was just --

Ms. Johnson.
Oh, sorry.
You know, and I totally support

22

that, because I think one of the things that, you

23

know, even people that would be looking down on this

24

kind of thing, if you have any inconsistency at all

25

it's going to be a big problem, and if it's
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1

developed individually! you may have -- even though

2

there's -- if they extinguish the CC&Rs! that's what

3

we had tied everything into.

4

there would be certain triggers for impact fees.

5

You know! when you get over three or more homes

6

there's certain exactions where there's

7

contributions I believe required under County Code

8

to certain improvements if they would be made in

9

that area for the public improvements! three or more

10

lots! I believe.

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I also believe that

Thank you.

Thank you.

Mr. Kane.

No! and I guess my question was --

13

because I know Member Hokama and Member Anderson

14

provided in their remarks that it's reiterating what

15

exists in the code.

16

certain codes! does that leave an opening for if we

17

don't mention it! that they -- let me reverse out of

18

that one.

19

By specifically mentioning

If it's a reiteration! can we just have

20

language that just subjects them to a general

21

condition that points out that! you know! all -- all

22

codes that are relevant to this application?

23

Because we could list some and not list others! and

24

I don't know if that's really giving us a clear

25

picture of what laws are being emphasized and some
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1

that aren't.

And it seems like each law should be

2

given equal weight and not some emphasized over

3

others.

4

get some discretion on either enforcement side or on

5

just the application of it.

6

intended to say that that's something that goes on,

7

but to prevent that type of situation is there any

8

way that the language could be just put where we

9

could show in the Committee report that there was a

Because something wasn't mentioned, we may

And this is not

10

discussion specific to things that were brought

11

forward but the actual language and the condition

12

that just references that all laws, County or State,

13

I don't know if that's boilerplate language can be

14

discussed.

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

So I just was curious.
Mr. Foley, since you're the one in your

16

Department that has to implement what leaves this

17

Committee, would you care to comment on Mr. Kane's

18

remarks?

19

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, I think the reason that the

20

condition is appropriate with respect to the

21

measurement of the height being 28 feet from

22

existing or finished grade, whichever is lower, I

23

think the reason why that is important to include in

24

this case is because the drafted language in the

25

conditions is inconsistent with that and that's
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1

inconsistent with the Code as it's currently written

2

and interpreted.

3

being made in the conditions of approval.

4

condition really is very appropriate.

So this is an important correction
So that

5

The second one is really, in my mind, good

6

clarification as to the intent and the concern of

7

the Council with respect to SMA review, and I think

8

it's appropriate because this is an unusual

9

situation where we have one piece of property, five

10

houses, two driveways, we have specific design

11

guidelines in the CC&Rs but we don't enforce CC&Rs.

12

So I think the condition regarding the building

13

height measurement is very important.

14

one we can live with or without, but we'd prefer

15

that you include the second one as well just as

16

direction to the Staff as to how you would prefer us

17

to administer the SMA regulations.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

The second

Thank you, Chair, and thanks to

19

Mr. Foley.

20

look forward to the further discussion during the

21

motion.

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

I appreciate his comments and concur and

Thank you, Mr. Kane.

Any further

23

discussion before I give my recommendation?

24

Mr. Pontanilla.

25

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Just a point of clarification.
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1

When you say at the lowest grade, I know this is a

2

long lot.

3

Kekaa Drive as being at the lowest point?

So we're looking at the bottom of the

4

MR. ALUETA:

5

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

6

MR. ALUETA:

7

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

8

MR. ALUETA:

9

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

10

11

It would be based on each lot.
Individual lot?

Right, each building site.
Okay.

And they would take the average.
So it wouldn't be the lowest point

of this one big parcel?
MR. ALUETA:

No, no, no.

It would be on each individual

12

building site, so wherever they choose to build it

13

on the site, whatever the finished grade is.

14
15

MR. FOLEY:

Excuse me.

determined on the basis of each building site.

16

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

19

The height of each building is

Okay.

Thank you.

Thank you, Mr. Pontanilla.

Any further --

oh , I'm sorry, Mr. Molina.
COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

Thank you, Chairman.

For the

20

Planning Department.

Just for I guess clarification

21

on the SMA major condition, what

22

it would take them -- you have a comment period and

23

a review from agencies, how much time -- additional

24

time are we looking at, assuming there are no

25

hitches or obstacles before the applicant can even

- the process wise
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start to build in general?
MR. ALUETA:

Well, in general I have concerns over adding

3

a condition to a zoning application which is making

4

a determination on whether or not something is an

5

impact when we haven't seen an application yet.

6

it's like you're finding a person guilty before he's

7

committed any crime and that makes it difficult.

8

Under normal circumstances, if you had to come in

9

for an SMA major, if you're requiring a person to

So

10

come in for an SMA major, four to six months if he's

11

lucky.

12

within this community, I would assume there would be

13

a contested case, but that's -- I don't know, it's

14

going to take -- you're looking at least a four- to

15

six-month process on the good side.

16

And given the amount of money and attorneys

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

I just bring that up because I know

17

that time has been an issue with this matter here,

18

so, okay, thank you.

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you, Mr. Molina.

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Ms. Anderson.

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I don't

21

think the issue is whether or not this project will

22

have an impact.

23

not it needs to have an SMA review.

24

determination is based on whether or not it's

25

considered a development.

That doesn't determine whether or
That

And if you're looking at
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1

a parcel that will have five homes on it with an

2

access by two driveways, then it is a development

3

and I think it should be clearly spelled out so

4

that, as Mr. Foley said, the applicant is aware that

5

the Planning Department considers it a development

6

and that the Council is aware of it in passing this

7

zoning so that it can be looked at in its totality

8

to see if there are any adverse impacts in the SMA

9

area and in an area that is considered open space.

10

Basically, if you look at this on a map, we are

11

basically spot zoning, which is not a good planning

12

tool.

13

antiquated zoning classification.

14

it is in the public interest that we spell out the

15

fact that these five homes on one parcel accessed by

16

two driveways constitutes a development and is

17

therefore required to get an SMA major permit.

18

would allow the surrounding landowners the

19

opportunity to see what's going to happen, to have

20

some input, and I think it's only fair that we let

21

everybody know from the onset that that's what's

22

going to be required.

23

see this condition included.

24
25

We're forced to do this because of an

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

So I think that

That's why I would like to

Any further discussion before

the Chair gives his recommendation?

Seeing none.
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1

Chair will entertain a motion recommending passage

2

on first reading a bill for an ordinance to change

3

zoning from A-2 Apartment District to R-3

4

Residential District conditional zoning for property

5

situated along the westerly side of Kekaa Drivel

6

Kaanapali

7

the communication.

Lahaina

I

8

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

So moved.

Seconded by Mr. Kane.

Discussion l

Mr. Pontanilla?
VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

14

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

and the filing of

I

Second.

13

15

Maui l Hawaii

Been moved by Mr. Pontanilla.

10

12

I

No discussion.

Any further discussion?

Amendments?

Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman l regarding Condition No. 2

17

on the attached exhibit

18

it's my sensei doesn't have a problem with just

19

trying to adjust the language to fit the code.

20

have no problems with allowing the Staff the limited

21

parameter to do that correction.

22

unless you deemed it requiring a floor amendment at

23

this timel I consider that a housekeeping matter.

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

I

the Committee in general

So I

And I don't --

I would also consider it a housekeeping

matter if there is no objection.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS
(808) 524-2090

I

I

INC.

LU 2/2/05

1
2

96

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

to existing or finished grade?

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

MR. ALUETA:

5

You mean to change the language

Any objection to -- yes, Mr. Alueta.

I just want to point out that the 28 feet is

not part of the code.

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

MR. ALUETA:

That's

Right.

Because it's 30

feet~

so I just wanted to

8

make that clear.

9

there as far as 28 feet, because it is normally 30

10

feet.

11

CHAIR CARROLL:

12

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

13

So it is -- there is a change

Mr. Hokama.
Chairman, maybe you can refresh us

how we got 28 when the current limitation is 30.

14

MR. FOLEY:

That's what the CC&Rs --

15

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

16

MS. LOVELL:

Is that the CC&Rs?

I think that was proposed by the applicant,

17

and I think that is the way that the design criteria

18

were established originally.

19
20

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Okay.

Thank you.

I'm happy to

have other members give their comments, Chair.

21

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Anderson.

22

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

I'd like to move to amend

23

Condition 2 to read,

"The height of the building

24

shall not exceed two stories nor 28 feet above

25

existing or finished grade, whichever is lower."
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

2

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

Do I have a second?
Second.

Mr. Hokama.

Been moved by Ms. Anderson,

seconded by Mr. Hokama.

5

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

Discussion, Ms. Anderson.

I think we've discussed it.

Any further discussion on the motion?

7

Hearing none.

8

main motion, signify by saying "aye."

9

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

VOTE: AYES:

12
13
14

All in favor of the amendment to the

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

Opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair Pontanilla,
and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmembers Johnson and Tavares.
None.
None.

15

MOTION CARRIED.

16

ACTION:

17

CHAIR CARROLL:

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

Motion carried unanimously.
Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
And just

I know we just voted on

21

that, but I just wanted to make sure, to be clear on

22

the language, that it did read consistent all the

23

way through the existing condition until it reached

24

the portion that you changed, because Ms. Anderson

25

didn't read it quite the way it was there,
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1

the height of all buildings, it's going to read like

2

that, and at the very end it's the whichever is

3

greater from the finished grade.

4
5

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Just change it after it says

where above.
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

7

sure that.

8

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

9

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I just wanted to make

Sorry I didn't read it right.

Only because -- and I felt that was

10

important because Mr. Pontanilla asked a question

11

about five houses versus one and where that point

12

that low point is taking place.

13

that, it didn't -- it wasn't consistent with what

14

Mr. Foley responded, so I'm just making sure that

15

that's what we voted on.

16

acknowledged, so thank you.

17
18

CHAIR CARROLL:

So when I heard

So thank you, and it was

We are back to the main motion.

Any

further amendments?

19

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Excuse me, Mr. Chair.

Mr. Kane.
I don't know if we need a brief

22

recess to provide Ms. Anderson with some specific

23

language in working with Mr. Foley to come up with

24

the language that she wanted to propose us to

25

discuss on that SMA.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

2

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

RECESS:

5

RECONVENE:

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

I'm going to call a five-minute recess.
Thank you, Chair.
(Gavel) .

Five minutes.

4:04 p.m.
4: 08 p.m.

(Gavel)

This land use meeting of

7

February 2nd, 2005 is now back in session.

8

a motion on the floor.

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

We have

Ms. Anderson.

This is a motion to amend the

10

main motion with Condition 4, which would read,

11

"Because there are two driveways serving five houses

12

and because there are design guidelines contained in

13

the CC&Rs, it is the County's interpretation that

14

this is a development and not exempt from SMA

15

review."

16

can't do this, Mr. Foley.

17

interpretation that this is a development and not

18

exempt from an SMA major permit."

I'd like to change -- and correct me if I

19

MR. FOLEY:

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

21

MR. FOLEY:

"It is the County's

That would be more explicit.
Microphone.

Mr. Chairman, if the intention of the maker of

22

the motion is to prevent exemptions and SMA minors,

23

then the substitute language would be better, if

24

that

25

be reviewed as an SMA major.

- if your intent is for each house to be -- to
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CHAIR CARROLL:

Please read it one more time for the

record, Ms. Anderson.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

"Because there are two driveways

4

serving five houses and because there are designed

5

guidelines contained in the CC&Rs, it is the

6

County's interpretation that this is a development

7

and not exempt from an SMA major permit."

8

CHAIR CARROLL:

9

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

10
11

CHAIR CARROLL:

Is there a second?
Second.

Seconded by Mr. Kane.

Discussion.

Oh,

I'm sorry.

12

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Seconded by Hokama.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Mr. Hokama.

Discussion, Ms. Anderson?

I just want to be very clear that

15

I'm not putting the County in a position that

16

contradicts the law.

17

if they corne in to do

18

and sell off the parcels separately, they could

19

possibly avoid an SMA major permit if it's under

20

$125,000, but I think the fact that we have a

21

condition on this parcel, on this parcel as a total,

22

there is a condition that all five parcels must be

23

accessed by two roadways, that, to me, triggers the

24

qualification as a development.

25

subdivide the land and then build one house, but

As it was explained earlier,
just to subdivide the land

You may go in,
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1

that one house is part of a larger development,

2

because the larger development shares two access

3

roadways.

4

clarification?

5

MR. FOLEY:

Can I get confirmation on that or

I would say what you said is correct.

The one

6

qualification or comment that was made earlier that

7

Joe Alueta made is that without reviewing the

8

drawings and the size of the houses and everything,

9

we're making a judgment up front, or the Council

10

would be, that there is a -- there is a negative

11

environmental impact for each one of these houses.

12

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

It's not an issue of negative

13

impact, Mr. Foley.

14

it meets the definition of a development which

15

triggers an SMA major permit.

16

know if there'S going to be a negative impact --

17

MR. FOLEY:

18

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

It's an issue of whether or not

I mean, you don't

Right.
-- until you have the application

19

and you review it.

20

to do that review, they'll do it in a manner that

21

won't have a negative impact.

22

MR. FOLEY:

23

MR. ALUETA:

And hopefully, because they have

Yeah, go ahead.
You can review a project

- all projects get

24

an assessment.

From that assessment we make a

25

determination whether it can be exempt, it's a
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1

development, and what not.

2

that the subdivision is a development.

3

look at and review all of the mitigating factors and

4

attached conditions.

5

through what we deem to be an SMA minor permit, in

6

which we would exclude

7

quote/quote public hearing.

8

we do any less of an environmental review on the

9

project.

10

MR. FOLEY:

11

MR. ALUETA:

And we can determine
We wouldn't

And that can be done all

- in which there would be no
It does not mean that

But it doesn't -It just doesn't go to the Planning Commission
So

and that's where I'm

12

to have public hearing.

13

trying to make sure that

14

said, if you want us to -- if you're saying that

15

you're making the determination here and now that

16

they need a major without any plans or anything that

17

we've seen, then that's fine, if you really want it

18

to be a major, but if you want to leave it open for

19

us to do our job and make a determination, we can

20

make -- it doesn't preclude us from making the

21

determination that it is a major, but it doesn't

22

preclude us from saying that yes, we've taken in the

23

impacts, we've looked at the traffic study, we

24

looked at the costs, and we looked at the

25

environmental impacts and we said it's a minor

as Director Foley has
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1

it's a development, yes, but it's a minor

2

development with a minor impacti therefore, we

3

issued a minor permit for it.

4
5
6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

It's minor because it's under

125,0007
MR. ALUETA:

It's minor because, one, the valuation is

7

under 125,000 and we've determined that the

8

environmental impacts do not trigger.

9

a $40,000 seawall and we determine that it's a major

You can have

10

because there is potential -- other environmental

11

potential impacts.

12

requirement, but you still have to find that there

13

is no environmental impact or not a significant

14

environmental impact, I should say.

15

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

So valuation is just a State

Okay, given that, then I think we

16

should just leave the language as it was originally,

17

not exempt from SMA review.

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

All right.

I'm going to read the original

19

language, just to make it very clear what's on the

20

floor.

21

Or I'll calIon Mr. Kane first.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I apologize, Chair.

We have a copy

22

of it and I think it was originally read into the

23

record.

24

language.

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

I just wanted to ask a question on the

Proceed.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

This language, I agree with Member

2

Anderson's intent on what she's trying to prevent

3

from occurring, and that is a circumvention.

4

However, I'm not sure if this language is being

5

presumptuous in assuming that five houses will be

6

built.

7

getting zoning -- the bottom line is we're voting on

8

the zoning.

9

conditions are based on a proposal that was

They may only build -- because they're

Yes, there's conditions, but those

10

submitted.

They may end up building one house or

11

two houses or something that's less than what you

12

would consider a development.
So to me, this language should represent

13
14

maybe

instead of the way it is, because it

15

presumes that five houses are going to get built,

16

and so even if only one house is built, they've got

17

to go through this process.

18

rights of an individual, that they're being forced

19

through a process that mayor may not be fair.

20

I'm not here to pass judgment in whether or not it

21

is at this point.

22

language should have some sort of trigger mechanism

23

in the language.

24

some point -- and I don't know.

25

figure out how we don't, in my opinion, without any,

That I think denies the

I'm just trying to say maybe the

In other words, if there are at
I'm just trying to
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1

you know, negative -- towards the intent of this, I

2

don't -- I don't want us to over step in causing a

3

burden to somebody who wants to build a home, you

4

know, or right to pursue happiness and blah, blah,

5

blah.
And that's all I'm trying to say, Chair.

6

So

7

I don't know if somebody can provide comment if this

8

language does take it to a point where it draws a

9

certain scenario and so anything that happens

10

underneath it is going to get subjected to this or

11

if only one house gets built or only two houses get

12

built.

13
14

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

I think perhaps we can just add "serving

up to."
MR. FOLEY:

I was going to suggest that it say "if there

16

are more than two houses served by two driveways, it

17

is the County's interpretation that this is a

18

development and not exempt from SMA review. "

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

Mr. Kane.

20

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And with something like that -- and I

21

appreciate that, because that helps me -- I'm going

22

to take a next step now.

23

scenario where you have one house gets developed,

24

then a second house gets developed, so nothing gets

25

triggered, is that what's being said, until a third

So let's try and draw a
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1

house comes on line and then that's where a review

2

requirement is going to take place?

3

first two guys -- and I'm sorry if I'm missing

4

something.

5

actually do the scenario, walk it through, see what

6

happens, and make sure that we're not creating any

7

undue burden on one party and letting another party

8

get off scot-free from any type of intent that we're

9

trying to impose on them that's fair.

10

MR. FOLEY:

And so now the

I'm just trying to understand if we

Mr. Chairman, we require an SMA assessment

11

regardless of whether it's one house or five houses.

12

The trigger in this case of it being a development

13

would be the clarification that it's more than two

14

houses being served by two driveways.

15

were -

16

property or two houses on this property and two

17

driveways, then we would just do our normal

18

assessment and they -- if they satisfied us with

19

respect to drainage and archeology and view impacts

20

and traffic, it's conceivable that they could get an

21

exemption.

22

about one or more of those issues, we could require

23

an SMA minor or an SMA major, depending on the level

24

of significance and the cost of the improvements.

25

So if it

so if they came in with one house on this

If, on the other hand, we had concerns

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

And that's at the discretion of you,
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Director?

2

MR. FOLEY:

Yeah.

3

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

4

MR. FOLEY:

5

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

6

MR. FOLEY:

Okay, and that's --

If it's (inaudible) given to you.

If it's a major, it goes automatically to the

7

Planning Commission.

If it's an exemption or a

8

minor, the Planning Commission is informed of the

9

action but they don't have a public hearing.

The

10

circumstances regarding this property are unusual in

11

several ways.

12

most part already exist.

13

and a gutter.

14

sidewalk, so the improvements for even a five-lot

15

subdivision could be very minor and could be less

16

than $125,000.

17

this property, that it's adjacent, say, to a golf

18

course and an existing road, the issues of drainage

19

and archeology and views are not likely to be

20

significant because we took a field trip out there,

21

we know that there's no view obstruction to the

22

ocean, which is the issue.

23

addressed by the two driveway limitation, even if

24

there's five houses.

25

One is that the improvements for the
There's already a street

There's not a requirement for a

Because of the specific location of

And traffic is really

So we wouldn't have any objection to the
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1

language that I suggested saying if there are more

2

than two houses served by two driveways, it is the

3

County's interpretation that this is a development

4

and not exempt from SMA review.

5

us the discretion, depending on the individual

6

project, to determine whether it's an exemption or a

7

minor or a major.

8

three houses that have, you know, significantly less

9

footprint than we've seen on the preliminary

That still allows

They might end up building two or

10

drawings.

11

the development will be.

12

what the original site plan showed us or they could

13

do something substantially different.

14
15
16

We unfortunately don't have any idea what

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

They could either follow

Thank you, Mr. Foley, for your

comments.
And, Mr. Chair, thank you for allowing me to

17

ask the question prior to you re-reading the

18

amendment, and forgive me if I'm convoluting this

19

discussion.

20

and hopefully Ms. Anderson, as the maker of the

21

motion to amend, would hopefully agree that if we

22

can restructure the language of the amendment, and

23

that I think would accommodate us taking a fair look

24

at how this thing is going to actually get

25

implemented when the applicant comes forward with

I'd be more inclined to support the
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proposals down the road.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Anderson, having head the discussion?

3

4
5

6
7

Thank you, Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you, Mr. Chair.

I guess do

I have to say I'm going to amend my amendment?
CHAIR CARROLL:

No, no.

You withdraw the motion.

If

you --

8

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

9

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

11

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Restate.
I'll just restate the motion.

Restate, okay, restate the motion, then.
If there are more than two houses

12

served by two driveways -- this isn't going to work.

13

If there are more than two houses served by two

14

driveways and because there are design guidelines

15

contained in the CC&Rs on this property, it is the

16

County's interpretation that this is a -

17

would be

18

exempt from SMA review.

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

that it

that this would be a development and not

I would ask Mr. Foley or Mr. Alueta to

20

comment on our language proposed by Ms. Anderson.

21

It's not exactly what you propose.

22

MR. FOLEY:

Mr. Chairman, the only difference is that I

23

had taken out the phrase and because there are

24

design guidelines contained in the CC&Rs.

25

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Okay, that's fine.
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MR. FOLEY:

I don't have strong feelings about whether

2

it's in -

in or out.

3

driveways serving more than two houses.

4

what -- that's the primary evidence that it would be

5

a development.

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

9

The main issue is the two
That's

Okay, so I'll re word it?

Could you restate the motion one more

time, please.
COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

If there are more than two houses

10

served by two driveways on this parcel, it is the

11

County's interpretation that this is a -- that it

12

would be a development and not exempt from SMA

13

review.

14
15

CHAIR CARROLL:

All right.

We have a motion on the floor

to amend the main motion.

16

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

17

MS. LOVELL:

Discussion?

This would be Condition No.4.

Could I complicate matters even further.

It

18

seems to me that the original idea was that there

19

would be two or fewer driveways, not more than two

20

driveways.

21

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Oh, gosh, you're right.

I'm

22

thinking more than two houses, but the way it reads

23

it makes it sound -- if there are more than two

24

houses served by the permitted two driveways -- I

25

think we better take a recess.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Chair, yeah, I was going -- may I

suggest a recess, Chair.

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

RECESS:

5

RECONVENE:

6

CHAIR CARROLL:

Short recess.

(Gavel) .

4:25 p.m.
4:30 p.m.

(Gavel).

Land Use Committee meeting of

7

February 2nd, 2005 is now back in session.

8

Ms. Anderson.

9

10

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

11

simplified this quite a bit, hopefully.

12

already got conditions in here that mention no more

13

than two driveways and no more than five single

14

family residences, we have simplified the condition

15

to read:

16

residences, it is the County's interpretation that

17

this would be a development and not exempt from SMA

18

review.

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

Yeah, I think we've
Since we've

If there are more than two single family

Thank you.

And that is restating her

20

motion that has been seconded on the floor.

21

Discussion?

22

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Ms. Anderson.
I think that this serves quite a

23

few purposes.

First of all, it

it will be a

24

condition that runs with the land.

25

buys this property is going to know that if they're

So anybody that
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1

building the third home, it's a development and it's

2

going to have to have an SMA permit.

3

the current landowner notice that the County does

4

consider access to five parcels with two driveways a

5

development.

6

there and people are supposed to be presumed to know

7

the law, I think it's good to put this in.

8

it gives clarification and direction.

9
10
11

CHAIR CARROLL:

It also gives

So even though the law is already

Thank you.

I think

Any further discussion?

Mr. Mateo.
COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

Chairman, thank you, and maybe -I guess because what was

12

this is for Corp. Counsel.

13

actually reviewed prior was a subdivision! and now

14

we're now talking development! because the action we

15

took was based on a subdivision application! and

16

because the Planning Commission dealt with that same

17

item and now we're kind of making reference by

18

saying that we're now recognizing this as a

19

development project! I don't know if -- does that

20

mean we have to again have the Planning Commission

21

review once more or action just can be taken by this

22

body and just let that decision stand?

23

asking because I don't know.

24
25

MS. LOVELL:

I'm just

So your question is whether adding this

fourth condition would so change the conditions that
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it would have to go back to the Planning Commission?

2

I don't have an answer for you that I think you

3

should go to the bank on, but it seems to me as of

4

this moment, just off the top of my head, that the

5

way this particular condition is worded is more

6

advisory, that it's really meant to be a part of the

7

legislative history of what you're doing in the

8

zoning.

9

in that light, especially since I believe that

And it seems to me that if you look at it

10

Councilmember Anderson changed the wording to say it

11

is the County's interpretation that this would be a

12

development, that that indicates that the language

13

is advisory to put the buyers on notice of what

14

they're getting and what requirements might be put

15

on them in the future.

16

And this application is a little difficult

17

for all of us because we don't have all of the

18

designs in front of us.

19

put together some years ago, but we don't know if

20

that's still the plan of the owner if the land is

21

going to be sold as is and something else might

22

happen there.

23

now, is that condition

24

No. 4 is really more a part of the legislative

25

history to explain to the public why you're doing

We have a concept that was

So my sense, looking at this right
- the proposed Condition
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1

what you're doing, as opposed to -

2

actually putting on a new -- a new condition that

3

wouldn't be required anyway by law.

4

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Thank you.

as opposed to

Thank you, Chair.

Mr. Kane.
I'm going to try and take it a step

7

further, and it's merely an inquiry.

It's not me

8

drawing any type of conclusion.

9

obviously, the applicant has demonstrated a sense of

Could -- because,

10

being punchy, yeah, because they filed a lawsuit

11

against us, so with that being said, would this

12

condition be construed as the legislative branch of

13

government overstepping into what is an authority

14

that's given through the Charter to the

15

Administration to determine?

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Lovell.

17

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

In other words, we're dictating to
Now, again, it may be

18

the Administration something.

19

within our jurisdiction to set policy, but in this

20

case I think we're taking it to the point of we're

21

interpreting as a legislative body that this at some

22

point will be construed as a development.

23

wouldn't that be the authority of the Director to

24

make that determination, not the legislative body?

25

I asked the question because, again, it just comes
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1

to mind because of the atmosphere that is created by

2

this applicant.

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

4

MS. LOVELL:

Ms. Lovell.

Well, I think to solve that concern you could

5

do a couple of things.

One, you could change the

6

word County to Council.

7

course that this is the body, the legislature, that

8

has the power and authority to do changes in zoning.

9

I mean, that is not -

The other thing is of

you know, the Administration

10

can't do a change in zoning.

11

Department can't on its own put together a change in

12

zoning or put conditions on it or so forth.

13

acting on this zoning and putting conditions on it,

14

you are acting within an area of responsibility

15

that's been given exclusively to this body, but

16

possibly to clarify -

17

could change the word County to Council.

18

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

19

CHAIR CARROLL:

20

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

The Planning

So in

to clarify the issue, you

Thank you for the feedback.

Ms. Anderson.
I appreciate Dain's concern, but

21

if anyone cared to challenge this condition and went

22

to look at the minutes to see the purpose and intent

23

behind this condition, they would see that it was

24

the Planning Director who made the statement and

25

it's his call as to what is a development.
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think we're on safe ground.
CHAIR CARROLL:

Any further discussion on the amendment to

the main motion?
COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Mr. Kane.

Only if the body feels it's necessary

5

to put on the table, based on the question, what

6

Ms. Lovell suggests as far as us resolving any type

7

of -- again, we're just trying to cross the Ts.

8

I don't know if changing the word County to Council

9

is something that's a necessary component for

So

10

consideration, but I just ask if it's something that

11

the body feels comfortable with doing or feels

12

comfortable with the existing language as proposed.

13

CHAIR CARROLL:

Ms. Anderson.

14

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Again, I don't -- in other words,

15

the Council doesn't have the authority to determine

16

what is a development.

17

County Planning Director who has that -- that call.

18

So I think we would be overstepping our bounds if we

19

were to say it's the Council's interpretation that

20

this is a development.

21

the way it is, because this language did come from

22

the Planning Director.

23
24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:
the floor?

It's the County and the

So I'd like to just leave it

Any further discussion of the motion on
Mr. Kane.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Yeah t

it can be -

and it's not
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1

intended to be a -- you know, a heated debate or

2

anything.

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

Proceed.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

We're voting on it.

Whether -- it's

5

a recommendation of the Director, but ultimately we

6

are taking the responsibility of an official action,

7

which now it's a recommendation to full Council, but

8

as the full Council votes on this, if it does pass

9

today, we cannot pass it off and saying, well, the

10

Director said it was it.

11

we're the ones who are making the official action,

12

so I just wanted to, with all respect, you know,

13

we're the ones that are going to be responsible for

14

what we're doing, so I don't think we have the

15

opportunity to blame Mike for it, or Mr. Foley.

16

We're voting on it because

But I'm fine -- Mr. Chair, I'm fine with the

17

amendment.

18

some reservations only because, you know, again, the

19

atmosphere that's been created with this particular

20

application and the time that we've spent on it.

21

obviously for me as an individual member I'll be a

22

little more tiptoe-ish I guess, but I'll support it

23

with some reservation, but I want to see it go

24

forward.

25

CHAIR CARROLL:

I'm going to be supporting it.

I have

I appreciates everybody -- I appreciate
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everybody's diligence in pursuing this.

2

rather unusual application.

3

we don't see every day over here.

4

further discussion on the amendment to the main

5

motion?

6

It's a

It's not something that
Is there any

Mr. Pontanilla.

VICE-CHAIR PONTANILLA:

Correct me if I'm wrong, when we

7

did the site inspection last year, they were talking

8

about the five driveways, and I think at that

9

meeting, because of the safety issue, the developer

10

agreed to go with that interior road and we agreed

11

to that.

12

what will it do to our pending litigation?

13
14

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

Now, by adding this condition, you know,

Ms. Lovell, would this affect the pending

legislation [sic]?
MS. LOVELL:

I hope not.

The pending litigation alleged

16

that by not acting on the request for a community

17

plan amendment, that by the passage of time and so

18

forth that there had been a takings of the property.

19

And given the fact that there was the disconnect

20

between the community plan and the zoning, the

21

builder couldn't really -- the owner really couldn't

22

build much of anything there.

23

has now been -- you know, amended the way that the

24

applicant asked.

25

in sync with the community plan amendment that was

The community plan

The zoning -- once the zoning gets
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1

passed, the landowner will be able to get economic

2

value out of its property.

3

So whether the applicant wishes to continue

4

in some fashion with the lawsuit or will be willing

5

to drop it is very much up to them, and I can't

6

really speak to that, but I think as a matter of law

7

there would be no takings as long as the landowner

8

can make, you know, reasonable use of their

9

property.

10

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

Any further discussion on the

11

motion on the floor?

12

favoring the motion to amend the main motion,

13

signify by saying "aye."

14

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

15

CHAIR CARROLL:

16

VOTE: AYES:

19

Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

20

MOTION CARRIED.

21

ACTION:

22

CHAIR CARROLL:

23

All those

Opposed?

17
18

Hearing none.

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

Motion carried.

Discussion.

Back to the main motion.

Mr. Hokama.

24

COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

25

Chairman.

I think mine is a simple amendment,

I would move to amend by adding Condition

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS, INC.

LU 2/2/05

120

1

5, that would just state transient or short-term

2

rentals is a non-permitted use in R-3 Residential.

3

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

4

CHAIR CARROLL:

5

COUNCILMEMBER MOLINA:

6

COUNCILMEMBER MATEO:

7

CHAIR CARROLL:

8

9

Second.

Thank you.

Seconded

Second.
Second.

by Ms. Johnson.

Discussion.

Mr. Hokama.
COUNCILMEMBER HOKAMA:

Chairman, we're just making it

10

clear that although it is this property situated

11

within a planned resort development, the request is

12

for an R-3 Residential use.

13

accommodations is currently a non-permitted use in

14

that zoning category.

15

reiterating that one point.

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

Thank you.

We are just specifically

Hearing none.

18

signify by saying "aye."

All those in favor of the motion,

19

COUNCIL MEMBERS VOICED AYE.

20

CHAIR CARROLL:

21

VOTE: AYES:

23

24

25

NOES:
EXC. :
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

Thank you.

Any further discussion?

17

22

Short-term/transient

Opposed?
Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama,
Johnson, Kane, Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair
Pontanilla, and Chair Carroll.
None.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

MOTION CARRIED.

RALPH ROSENBERG COURT REPORTERS
{Qf'\Q'

C:::')L!._')naf'\

1

INC.

LU 2/2/05

121

1

ACTION:

2

CHAIR CARROLL:

3

4

5

APPROVE amendment to main motion.

Motion carried.

Main motion on the floor.
discussion on the main motion?
COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

Any further
Ms. Johnson.

I just wanted to thank the members

6

also for adding in the conditions, because I think

7

what they do is they just restate what we've all had

8

in these discussions, which is an understanding that

9

there was supposed to be a limited amount of

10

development.

11

does not support any development on this particular

12

parcel, and even given the fact that we are, I

13

realize, down zoning this, where there is still

14

doubt in the mind of the community because we were

15

not able to go all the way back, I'm going to

16

support my community and I'm going to vote no, which

17

I have consistently done through this process.

18

though I support all the efforts of the individuals

19

and I supported the amendments, I think they're

20

critical, but as to the actual zoning issue, I just

21

have to support the community and their wishes of

22

not having development in that area.

23

voting no.

24
25

CHAIR CARROLL:

Given the fact that my community still

Thank you.
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COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

I'm just checking to see if this

includes filing of all said communication?

3

CHAIR CARROLL:

I did include filing, but thank you.

4

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

5

CHAIR CARROLL:

6

COUNCILMEMBER ANDERSON:

Thank you.

Ms. Anderson.
I just wanted to mention that it

7

was my hope in getting this difficult SMA condition

8

included, that it would give the community an

9

opportunity -- another opportunity to have some

10

oversight and have a land that's going to be built

11

out.

12

Hopefully that will happen.

CHAIR CARROLL:

Any further discussion?

Thank you.
Hearing none.

13

All those in favor of the motion, signify by saying

14

"aye."

15

COUNCIL MEMBERS:

16

CHAIR CARROLL:

17

COUNCILMEMBER JOHNSON:

18

CHAIR CARROLL:

19

VOTE: AYES:

20
21
22

NOES:
EXC.:
ABSENT:
ABSTAIN:

23

MOTION CARRIED.

24

ACTION:

25

Aye.
Opposed?
No.

One no, Ms. Johnson.
Councilmembers Anderson, Hokama, Kane,
Mateo, Molina, Vice-Chair Pontanilla,
and Chair Carroll.
Councilmember Johnson.
Councilmember Tavares.
None.
None.

Recommending FIRST READING of revised proposed
bill, RECORDATION of unilateral agreement, and
FILING of communications.
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1

CHAIR CARROLL:

Motion is carried.

Members, I bring us to the end of our agenda.

2
3

Thank you.

4

pleased that we didn't finish after 5:00.

5

you have announcements?

6

It's a quarter to 5:00.

COUNCILMEMBER KANE:

Very brief, Chair.

I'm very
Mr. Kane,

The weather has

7

gotten progressively worse, and so I just ask

8

everybody to be careful out there.

9

CHAIR CARROLL:

Well, I'm glad the weather in this chamber

10

was fine.

11

this meeting of February 2nd, 2005 stands adjourned.

12

ADJOURN:

If there is no other further business,

4 : 47 p. m.

13
14

15
16
17

18
19

20
21
22

23
24

25
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C E R T I F I CAT E

1

2

STATE OF HAWAI I
SS.

3
4

CITY AND COUNTY OF MAUl

5

I, Jessica R. Perry, Certified Shorthand Reporter

6

7

for the State of Hawaii, hereby certify that the

8

proceedings were taken down by me in machine shorthand and

9

was thereafter reduced to typewritten form under my

10

supervision; that the foregoing represents to the best of

11

my ability, a true and correct transcript of the

12

proceedings had in the foregoing matter.

13

I further certify that I am not attorney for any of

14

the parties hereto, nor in any way concerned with the

15

cause.

16

17

DATED this 19th day of February, 2005, in Honolulu,
Hawaii.

18

19
20
. 404
21
22
23
24
25
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